

# <u>LIBRARY</u> | <u>CATALOGUE</u> | <u>MANUSCRIPT FINDING AIDS INDEX</u>

# Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies Library

# **Papers of Ann Curthoys**

# **MS 4186**

### **CONTENTS**

COLLECTIO	N SUMMARY	3
ACCESS TO	COLLECTION	3
COLLECTIO	N OVERVIEW	4
<u>BIOGRAPHI</u>	CAL NOTE	5
	<u>IIBITION</u>	
SERIES DES	SCRIPTIONS	
Series 1		
Series 2	Correspondence, 1965?, 1989-2002	
Series 3	Australian Research Council Grant, 1990-92	7
Series 4	Retracing the Freedom Ride, 1991	8
Series 5	Reunion, 1995	8
Series 6	Articles and papers by Ann Curthoys, 1965-2000	8
Series 7	Interview transcripts, 1989-2002.	9
Series 8	Student Action for Aborigines (SAFA), 1964-67	11
Series 9	Darce Cassidy collection, 1950s (?), 1964-68	14
Series 10	Scrapbook of Bob Gallagher, 1965	17
Series 11	Research notes	17
Series 12	Articles by Freedom Riders, 1965-68.	17
Series 13	Theses on the Freedom Ride & Aboriginal history, 1975-95	18
Series 14	Abschol, 1964-65	
Series 15	New South Wales Aborigines Welfare Board, 1956-68	19
Series 16	Australian Security Intelligence Organization (ASIO), 1961-2002	
Series 17	National Archives of Australia (other than ASIO)	
Series 18	University of Sydney Archives.	
Series 19	Charles Perkins since Freedom Ride, 1989?-2001	
Series 20	Parliamentary papers and debates, 1960-67	
Series 21	Notes from books, 1970-2001	

Series 22	Articles from journals, 1962-2000	23
Series 23	Radio and TV programs, 1965-2000	24
Series 24	Commonwealth government pamphlets, 1961-64	25
Series 26	Newspaper clippings, 1929-2003	
Series 27	Miscellaneous papers, 1998-2001.	
Series 28	Non Freedom Ride papers, 1976-82	
Series 29	Published material, 1962-93	
Series 30	Illustrations, 1963-2002	28
Series 31	Tape cassettes and CDs	
	Master List of Newspaper Articles, organised by date	

#### **COLLECTION SUMMARY**

**Creator:** Ann Curthoys

Title: Papers of Ann Curthoys

Collection no: MS 4186

**Date range:** Date: 1929-2003

**Extent:** 1.49 metres (9 boxes) + 2 folio boxes

**Repository** Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies

Back to top

#### **ACCESS TO COLLECTION**

#### Access and use conditions

Most of the collection has open access reading and a reasonable portion may be copied for private study and research and/or published with acknowledgement, according to copyright conditions. Exceptions are listed below. [Access code R1 C1b].

Series 15: Closed access for unpublished material - contact NSW State Archives for

access.

Open access reading for published material. Copyright conditions for copying

and quotation.

Series 7: Closed access unless accompanied by a consent form giving the access

conditions. Most of the transcripts do have consent forms

Series 3: Closed access for tapes unless accompanied by a consent form giving the

access conditions.

### Copying and quotation

Copying of, and quoting from, unpublished material is subject to the conditions stated above by the Depositor of the manuscripts but may also be subject to copyright restrictions.. The <u>Copyright Statement</u> on our manuscripts page contains further information. Where material is copied or quoted the <u>source</u> of the material must be acknowledged.

Obtaining access, copying and quotation permissions

In cases where these permissions are required they must be obtained in writing and must be signed. For material where the Depositor is not the Copyright holder the *Copyright Act 1968* applies.

<u>Email</u> Library Staff or telephone them on +61 2 6246 1182 for assistance in obtaining permissions.

#### Preferred citation

Items from this collection should be cited as [Title or description of manuscript item], Papers of

Ann Curthoys, Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies, MS 4186, Series [no.], Folder or Item [no,]

**Inter-Library Loan** 

Manuscripts are not available on Inter-Library loan.

Back to top

#### **COLLECTION OVERVIEW**

### Scope and content note

Curthoys was one of the students who went on the 1965 Student Action for Aborigines Survey and Demonstration Bus Tour, or, as it became known, the Freedom Ride, a bus tour through some New South Wales towns. Undertaken by a group of students, mainly from the University of Sydney, the aim of the ride was non violent direct action in towns where investigations showed that there was racial discrimination. The students also prepared questionnaires on issues such as health, housing and education, conducting surveys in towns that they visited.

The only Aboriginal passenger for the whole ride was Charles Perkins, one of the leaders of Student Action for Aborigines (SAFA), the group which organised the ride. Aboriginal student Gary Williams, also active in SAFA, joined the ride at Bowraville.

Curthoys' book looks at early groups involved in Aboriginal issues, student action, such as those by Abschol, and the background to the formation of SAFA and to the decision to make the Freedom Ride. It also looks at the background to the decision to undertake fact finding, via a survey, and to hold demonstrations. Participant's backgrounds, the various organisations involved and Ride supporters are also reviewed.

Other topics covered in the book are the Freedom Ride, the activities of the students, the responses of people in the towns they visited, the living conditions in Aboriginal camps, attitudes to housing for Aboriginal people in towns and racial discrimination. Also included are attitudes of Aboriginal people to the students, media coverage, differing situations and attitudes in different towns, student shock at the conditions they found, role and actions of the Aborigines Welfare Board and local (Indigenous and non Indigenous) and national reactions to students actions.

The Walgett Returned Services League (RSL), which did not allow Aboriginal ex-servicemen into the Club except on Anzac Day, discrimination at the Moree and Kempsey swimming pools and discrimination at the picture theatre in Bowraville were particular incidents of discrimination targeted by the students. Other towns visited included Wellington, Gulargambone, Boggabilla, Lismore, Cabbage Tree Island and Kempsey where interviews and discussions were held and the survey conducted.

The book concludes with a survey of the results of the Freedom Ride, including both follow up action and a survey of its short and long term effectiveness, and a look at what Ride participants have been doing since 1965.

During the Freedom Ride, Curthoys kept a diary which forms part of this collection. The bulk of the collection, however, consists of papers collected during Curthoys' research for her book. These include research notes from a variety of sources, diaries, scrapbooks, newsletters, transcripts of interviews with participants, papers and articles written by Curthoys and other Freedom Riders, and newspaper clippings, articles and other papers relating to SAFA and to the Freedom ride. Transcripts of taped interviews with a number of the Freedom Rides are also held.

### Back to top

#### **Provenance**

The collection was transferred to the AIATSIS Library in April 2003 by Professor Ann Curthoys under the Cultural Gifts Program. It contains original records and research material relating to her book *Freedom Ride: a freedom rider remembers* (Crows Nest, NSW, 2002). Curthoys received the AIATSIS Stanner Award for 2003 for this work. At the same time, Curthoys transferred the 'Freedom Ride papers of Pat Healy' (MS 4185) to the Library.

### **Material separated from collection**

Tapes, including tapes of interviews with Freedom Riders, were received with this collection. These have been passed to the <u>Audiovisual Archive</u>. although duplicates of the tapes are held in this collection where a transcript of the tape is not available. Photographs, excluding a photograph album containing photographs taken when Curthoys retraced the Freedom Ride, received with the collection have also been passed to <u>Audiovisual Archive</u>. Photocopies of the photographs are included in the collection for reference purposes.

For access to this material contact the <u>Audiovisual Archive</u>.

### **Arrangement of collection**

The papers have been kept in files in which they were received. The AIATSIS Library has arranged the files into series. There are multiple copies, held in different parts of the collection, of some of the papers. Alternative locations within the collection have not been noted.

#### Related material

Other material by Ann Curthoys, about the Freedom Ride, and about the Student Action for Aborigines, is held by the Institute and can be found by consulting <u>Mura®</u>, the <u>AIATSIS</u> <u>catalogue</u>, including the 'Freedom Ride papers of Pat Healy' Held at <u>MS 4185</u>

#### Back to top

### **BIOGRAPHICAL NOTE**

Ann Curthoys was a third year Arts degree student at the University of Sydney, specialising in Modern History, at the time of the Freedom Ride. As well as her Bachelor of Arts degree from the University of Sydney, Curthoys holds a Diploma of Education from the University of Sydney and a PhD from Macquarie University.

Curthoys parents were committed communists and her mother introduced her to Aboriginal politics. Her mother was involved with the Union of Australian Women, which was strongly committed to Aboriginal rights and was involved in the establishment of the Newcastle Trades Hall Aboriginal Advancement Committee. Through her mother's activities, Curthoys met Aboriginal people and was introduced to Aboriginal activism and conditions.

Curthoys' PhD on the history of race relations in New South Wales in the mid nineteenth century compared attitudes to Chinese immigration with attitudes to Aboriginal people. Curthoys was involved in the women's movement from 1970 and wrote on feminist theory and history. She established the Women's Studies Program at the Australian National University in 1976.

Curthoys taught History and Society Theory at the New South Wales Institute of Technology (from 1988 the University of Technology, Sydney) from 1978 and worked with others to establish graduate programs in Applied History. In 1988 she became the Dean of the Faculty of

Humanities and Social Sciences, a position she held for three years. In 1995 Curthoys took up the Chair of History (later the Manning Clark Chair of History) at the Australian National University where her teaching includes a specialist course on Aboriginal history.

In 2003 Curthoys was a Visiting Professor of Australian Studies at the Georgetown University in Washington DC and she has been Chair of the Centre for Australian and New Zealand Studies since 2003.

#### Reference:

Curthoys, Ann, Freedom Ride: a Freedom Rider Remembers, [Crows Nest, N.S.W.], Allen & Unwin, 2002

Who's Who in Australia, 2004, p. 554

Back to top

#### **ONLINE EXHIBITION**

The <u>Freedom Ride Online Exhibition</u> on the AIATSIS website includes exhibits of Ann Curthoys' diary and other manuscripts held in this collection and in 'The Freedom Ride Papers of Pat Healy' collection. There are also links to other sites containing information about the Freedom Ride.

Links have been made in the Series Descriptions to documents from this collection that can be viewed in the Freedom Ride Online Exhibition

Articles from *Dawn* and *New Dawn* that are listed in this collection can also be viewed on the Dawn and New Dawn Online Exhibition on the AIATSIS web site.

Back to top

#### **SERIES DESCRIPTIONS**

### Series 1 Diary and scrapbooks, 1965

The first part of this series contains 'Students' "Freedom Ride" 13-2-'65 - 26.2. '65', the diary kept by Ann Curthoys while on the Freedom Ride. The diary was handwritten in a spiral bound students book.

Entries in the diary cover many aspects of the Freedom Ride, including places visited, times of visits, comments on the activities of the day, observations made about the living conditions of people interviewed, comments on meetings, relationships with police, discrimination encountered, radio coverage and leisure activities.

At the back of the diary is a half page 'Summary of Wellington' which lists people attending meals, for example 'Wednesday tea' lists Richard Collins, John Butterworth, Charles Perkins, Sue Reeves and Colin Bradford.

There is also a <u>typescript</u> version of the diary which has some handwritten annotations. This is not an exact copy, small amounts of text not having been transcribed.

The second part of this series consists of two foolscap, spiral bound scrapbooks consisting mainly of newspaper clippings. Included also are flyers; correspondence; a receipt for a £5 fine paid by Curthoys to the Petty Sessions Office (26 May 1965); an April 1965 issue of *Outlook* containing 'The Student Bus: SAFA interviewed', p. 4-10; a list of names, two pages of typed

notes and a photocopy of 'Aboriginal militancy', by Charlie Perkins (25 February 1966) [also held in Library at P PER]. There are annotated marker slips in the scrapbook.

# Folder/I tem

- 1 Diary
- 2 Transcript of diary
- 3-4 Scrapbooks

Back to top

### **Series 2** Correspondence, 1965?, 1989-2002

This series contains correspondence relating to the Freedom Ride.

Correspondents include Charles Perkins, Alex Mills and other Freedom Riders, Dr Judith Keene, Jack Horner, Terry Fox and Peter Read.

#### Folder

- 1 Correspondence by Curthoys, 1994-2002. The correspondence is concerned with seeking information about the Freedom Ride
- Freedom Riders' letters to Curthoys, 1965?, 1994-2001. Includes photocopy of notes used for a public lecture, a final draft itinerary for the Freedom Ride, indicating towns in which a survey would be conducted and 'Hurts, hopes and heroes: citizenship development, religion and Australian history', by Alex Mills (1997)
- Other letters, 1989-2001. Includes letters from Grade 6 students at Lyneham Primary School, A.C.T. (1998) thanking Curthoys for talking to their class about the Freedom Ride; correspondence relating to developing school material on the Freedom Ride; correspondence from University students; correspondence relating to work by others on the Freedom Ride; and correspondence in response to articles and letters by Curthoys
- 4 'RSVP letters'. Letters received in response to an advertisement in 'RSVP requests from our readers', *Sydney Morning Herald*, 31 May 1994, p. 12 requesting anyone involved in the Freedom Ride, or who remembered the media coverage, to contact Curthoys

### Series 3 Australian Research Council Grant, 1990-92

This series consists of papers relating to Curthoys' successful application in 1990 for an Australian Research Council (ARC) grant for the project 'A history of the 'Freedom Ride' of 1965', including her 1992 final report.

1 folder

### Back to top

### Series 4 Retracing the Freedom Ride, 1991

This series consists of papers relating to the trip Curthoys took from 30 March to 12 April 1991 when she retraced the Freedom Ride. Included are addresses, handwritten notes, maps, newspaper clippings and other papers relating to the trip.

### Folder/ Item

- Notes about the trip and on conversations with people in the towns visited, covering memories, judgements on the effectiveness of the Freedom Ride, what happened in their towns after the Freedom Ride, etc. There is also an annotated typed itinerary of both the 1965 and 1991 trips and a leaflet entitled 'Walgett Aboriginal Medical Service Co-operative Ltd.'
- 2-3 1991 newspaper clippings on Aboriginal issues such as discrimination and political activism and examples of newspapers from some of the towns visited by Curthoys. Also includes 'About the Regional Council of Adult Education North Coast' (April 1991); The Phantom enrols & votes' (1988) [also held at P AUS]; 'Gardens and graveyards: TAFE courses go down in history' in Entree, vol. 4, no. 3, Dec. 1990 on Aboriginal students working on two community sites (in Brungle and in Tumut); tourist information; and leaflet about the Aboriginal Rural Education Programme (A.R.E.P.). [Folder 3 held in folio box]
- 4-5 Mainly maps, some annotated. Other papers include tourist information and notes relating to accommodation. [Item 5 is housed in the Manuscript Plan Cabinet]
- 6-6a Photograph album of photographs taken when retracing the Freedom Ride. The photographs have been removed from the album for better preservation and are held in an accompanying folder, together with photocopies of the album pages which show the original order of the photographs in the album

### Series 5 Reunion, 1995

A thirtieth anniversary reunion of Freedom Riders was held on 13 February 1995.

This series includes Curthoys' annotated copies of the correspondence relating to the Reunion. The annotations include notes about the Reunion. There is also 'On the road to prejudice', by Hall Greenland in *The Australian Magazine*, February 4-5, 1965, p. 22-27; a letter to the Editor, critical of the Freedom Ride, in *The Weekend Australian*, 18-19 February, 1995, annotated with a note 'ABC News Radio has special on FR towns week 3-7 July'; a letter to the Editor by Bruce Maxwell regarding some aspects of the Ride; 'Freedom Ride' in *Insights*, May 1995, p. 12-14; and a handwritten note about one of the newspaper clippings from Marilyn Wood.

1 folder

### Series 6 Articles and papers by Ann Curthoys, 1965-2000

This series contains correspondence regarding an entry on the 'Freedom Riders' for *The Oxford Companion to Aboriginal art and culture* (Melbourne, 2000); 'Diary of a 'Freedom Rider' in *Our* 

*Women*, June-August Issue, 1965, p. 5; flyer for an Australian National University joint Department of History and History Program, Research School of Social Sciences Seminar on 'The Freedom Ride of 1965' (1997), and a resultant letter commenting on the seminar with some information for Curthoys to follow up; and a talk entitled 'From Freedom Ride to Moratorium', annotated (1992?).

There is also a collection of papers relating to the conference 'Assimilation Then and Now', University of Sydney, 2000 at which Curthoys presented 'Student Radicals, Communists and the Church, 1961-1967'. Included are the program, draft programs, flyers, correspondence relating to Curthoys' paper and handwritten notes on papers presented.

1 folder

#### Back to top

### Series 7 Interview transcripts, 1989-2002

Between 1991 and 2002 a series of interviews with twenty seven of the 'Freedom Riders' were conducted. The interviews include the participant's background, how they became involved in the preparations for the Freedom Ride, memories of, and involvement in, the Freedom Ride, memories of each stage of the Freedom Ride, how they regard the Freedom Ride now, what they thought its political effects were and their life since the Freedom Ride.

Curthoys was unable to contact Rick Collins, Paddy Dawson, Ray Leppik, Sue Reeves, Helen Gray, Chris Page, Machteld Hali, John Butterworth or John Gowdie.

The bulk of this series consists of transcripts of the interviews with the Freedom Riders. There is also a list of participants, indicating if they were interviewed or could not be found, and lists of interview questions, interviewees and tapes copied.

The interviews were mostly conducted by Inara Walden. Some were conducted by email, one is a curriculum vitae, one was by telephone and one is a handwritten letter.

There are also transcripts of a series of interviews with political activist Helen Hambly, who was a member of the Aboriginal-Australian Fellowship (AAF), conducted by Heather Goodall in 1989.

Tapes for most of the interviews were received with the collection. These have been passed to the <u>Audiovisual Archive</u>. and can be found on the <u>Mura®</u>, the <u>AIATSIS catalogue</u>. Copies of tapes for which there is not a transcript have been returned by Audiovisual Archives and are held in <u>Series 31</u>. There are no tapes for the interviews conducted by email or telephone, with the exception of the one with John Powles.

Consent forms are held for most of the interviews, with copies held by Audiovisual Archives.

Closed access unless accompanied by a consent form giving the access conditions. Most of the transcripts do have consent forms

- 1 Papers relating to the interviews, including outline of interview questions
- 2 Beth Hansen, 9 April 1991
- 3 Hall Greenland, 18 October 1993, including consent form

item	
4	Norm Mackay, 21 November 1993, including consent form
5	Pat Healy, 21 November 1993, including consent form
6	Brian Aarons, 22 November 1993, including consent form
7	Warwick Richards, 24 November 93, including consent form
8	David Pepper, 5 January 194, including consent form
9	Wendy Ekstein, 8 January 1994, including consent form
10	Bob Gallagher, 25 January 1994, including consent form
11	Barry Corr, 14 March 1994, including consent form
12	Owen Wescott, 14 April 1994, including consent form
13	Alex Mills, 15 April 1994, including consent form
14	Derek Molloy, 28 April 1994, including consent form. [Quotations must not be attributed to the interviewees name]
15	Alan Outhred, 1 May 1994, including consent form
16	Aidan Foy, 7 May 1994, including consent form
17	Colin Bradford, 10 May 1994, including consent form
18	Robyn Iredale, 12 July 1994, including consent form
19	Jim Spigelman 16 August 1994, including consent form
20	John Powles, 7 October 1994 (conducted by telephone), including consent form
21	John William Powles. No interview as overseas. Curriculum vitae supplied, with a handwritten note. 18 October 1994
22	Charles Perkins, 4 November 1994, including consent form
23	David Cassidy (conducted by email), 2 to 18 May 2001
24	Louise Higham (conducted by email), June 2001
25	Judith Rich (conducted by telephone), 28 March 2002

#### Item

- 26 Garry Williams, (conducted by telephone), 28 March 2002
- 27 Sue Johnston, typed from hand written letter dated 15.4.02. Letter and notes included
- 28a-28 Helen Hambly, 1989. Not a student or Freedom Rider. Included is a letter to the editor [paper unknown], annotated '28/5/92' regarding the activist work of Hambly. Two copies

#### Back to top

### Series 8 Student Action for Aborigines (SAFA), 1964-67

The Student Action for Aborigines (SAFA) was the student body which organised the bus tour and survey which became known as the Freedom Ride.

The <u>SAFA constitution</u> states the Association's objectives as 'to arouse public attention, especially within the University, to fundamental Aboriginal problems in health, education, housing, etc.'; 'to break down social discriminatory barriers to the extent possible by student actions' and 'to stimulate the interest of Aborigines in improving their situation within society'.

In this series there are a variety of documents, mainly photocopies, relating to SAFA and the Freedom Ride that were given to Curthoys by Freedom Riders. Similar papers provided by Darce Cassidy form <u>Series 9</u>.

Lists describing the contents of each file were received with most files.

#### **Folders**

- 1 SAFA donated by Barry Corr. Photocopies of
  - Constitution of SAFA [n.d.], receipt and petty cash voucher for Corr's 1964 membership of SAFA and receipt for his 1966 membership
  - 'SAFA Jan. Feb. 1966' outlining objectives, aims and plans. Two copies
  - 'Report of a delegation to Walgett 13-15 August, 1965' and 'Report of Second Delegation to Walgett 27<sup>th</sup> – 29<sup>th</sup> August, 1965'
  - Letter to participants in the 'Student Action for Aborigines Council Survey and Demonstration Tour – February 1965' [Freedom Ride] inviting them to state opinions on eleven specific items, from Warwick Mosman, National Abschol Director

[Held in folio box]

SAFA from Wendy Watson-Ekstein. Photocopy of 'Authority to enter and be upon an Aborigines Reserve' issued by the Aborigines Welfare Board to B. Corr, D. Cassidy, W. Golding and S. Loftus for the Gulargambone Aborigines Reserve, 23 December 1965. Also flyer for a folk concert to raise funds for SAFA

#### **Folders**

- SAFA documents from Tom Roper. Includes report by Keith A.W. Crook [page 1 missing]; 'Freedom Riders', by Wendy Golding in *The Bridge*, vol. 1, no. 4 (May 1965) and 'Freedom Ride and you' flyer for public meeting on 13 April 1965. [Tom Roper's papers have been sent to Monash University]
- Copies of papers from the 'Rowley collection: personal papers'. [Manuscript held in Library at MS 3775]. Includes 'Student action for Aborigines', by J. Spigelman in Vestes, June 1965, p. 116-118; a four page leaflet 'Aborigines', authorised by Chris Page, with an advertisement for a Freedom Ride public meeting in the top left hand corner; 'Student Action for Aborigines' activities since first founded in May 1964'; and 'Freedom Ride and You', a flyer for a public meeting, 13 April 1965
- 5-6 Photocopied SAFA documents from Jim Spigelman's personal file, including
  - 'Submission to the Joint Committee of the Legislative Council and Legislative Assembly upon Aborigines Welfare', June 1966
  - Leaflet entitled 'Freedom Riders' authorised by Charles Perkins, Jim Spigelman, Beth Hansen and Eric Doldissen [no date]. Two copies, one annotated
  - Draft of 'Are you a racist', the first flyer produced by SAFA, with a copy of the names of those attending a meeting written on the back. Two copies, one annotated 'circulated 29 univ societies 16/7/64'
  - SAFA papers relating to SAFA activities and to the Freedom Ride, including one on its aims, 14 September 1964, and one announcing the Freedom Ride
  - Correspondence relating to the organisation of the Freedom Ride, 1964-65
  - <u>'SAFA talkabout'</u>, no. 2 Dec. 1964 no. 6 [May 1965?] and one issue without number or date (probably no. 1)
  - Correspondence from Jack Horner, Hon. Secretary Aboriginal-Australian Fellowship relating to the Freedom Ride and giving information to SAFA, 1965
  - Interview between Charles Cutler, M.L.A., Leader, New South Wales Country Party and Alex Mills, 8 February 1965. Poor copy.
  - 'Occupations and Incomes', 'School' and 'Aboriginal' questionnaires
  - Telegram from Spigelman to parents reporting he is 'all right', 16 February 1965
  - Two letters of congratulations on the Freedom Ride, 1965
  - Letter from Bob Brown, Moree, on Council policy to stall on rescinding ban on the swimming pool, 18 March 1965. Bob Brown was a Freedom Ride supporter in Moree

#### **Folders**

- SAFA flyers
- · Correspondence, April May 1965
- Leaflet about SAFA, 13 May 1965
- Letter from Christine Jones, SAFA, requesting support for a demonstration to support SAFA students charged with entering an Aboriginal reserve at Bowraville, 29 June 1966
- 'The state of SAFA', by John Powles, Vice-President (end 1965?)
- Letter to members from Thomas A. Roper, 15 March 1966?
- Leaflet about the Student Nonviolent Coordinating Committee (SNCC) [n.d.]

[Folder 5 held in folio box]

- 7-8 Photocopies of printed material and letters donated by Aidan Foy, including
  - · Foy's handwritten Freedom Ride diary on Walgett
  - SAFA submission to the Joint Committee of the Legislative Council
    and the Legislative Assembly upon Aborigines' Welfare, June 1966 A
    handwritten note attached to the submission reads 'written by Sue
    Johnston & Alex Mill's (according to Sue Johnston)'
  - Two handwritten letters from Hall Greenland about SAFA's future (1966?)
  - Handwritten petition from students at Sydney University regarding a student 'Workout' [n.d.]
  - Correspondence relating to SAFA, 1965-66
  - · Membership and phone number lists

[Folder 7 held in folio box]

- 9 Warwick Richards material, 1964-66, including
  - 'Suggested Terms of Reference for an Enquiry into Aboriginal Conditions in New South Wales presented to the Chief Secretary of N.S.W.' 23 September 1965. Roneoed
  - SAFA constitution [n.d.]. Roneoed
  - Letter to SAFA members from Thomas A. Roper, 15 March 1966
  - An open letter to SAFA supporters, from Peter Manning, President, Sydney University DLP Society and Denis Strangman, Federal president, Australian Young Democratic Labor Association (AYDLA). Roneoed
  - 'SAFA report to National Union of Australian University Students', from

#### **Folders**

Warwick Mosman, National Abschol Director, 13 April 1965

- 'Aborigines', authorised by Chris Page [n.d.]
- 'SAFA talkabout' no. 6. Annotated [n.d.]
- 'Reactions to the SAFA tour' by Jim Spigelman, 25 February 1966
- <u>'Student action for Aborigines'</u>, by J. Spigelman extract from *Vestes:* the Australian Universities' Review, 116-118 (June, 1965). [Also held in Library at P SPI]
- Aims and position holders of SAFA and on the back 'Suggestions for improvement of personal health with particular reference to Aborigines', by Dr Hamilton, City Medical Officer, Council of the City of Sydney, City Medical Department, 4 February 1965
- · Final draft itinerary for Freedom Ride
- Annotated Consultative Committee on Aboriginal Education (roneoed), and papers relating to the Committee including public conference on 'Aboriginal Education in New South Wales, 28-29 May 1965' brochure
- Papers relating to the 1967 Referendum
- New South Wales Association for Immigration reform financial statement (1964/65) and letter to members, 3 February 1966
- Programme for National Aborigines Day Demonstrations, Martin Place, Sydney, Friday 9 July 1965 and list of radio and television coverage organised

[Held in folio box]

### Back to top

### Series 9 Darce Cassidy collection, 1950s (?), 1964-68

This series contains a collection of photocopies put together by Cassidy, together with emails (9 May 2001 and 15 May 2001) to Curthoys about the collection. It was received by Curthoys in two parts, the papers numbered A-G being the second part. Some of the listed papers were not received by the Library. A number of the papers relate to a May 1964 demonstration at the United States Consulate in Sydney supporting civil rights for African Americans and the arrest of some of the demonstrating students.

AIATSIS also holds *Aboriginal Freedom Ride, NSW, 1965*, an ABC program which was not put to air, made by Peter Read with Darce Cassidy. A program made from tapes made by Cassidy during the Freedom Ride was aired by the ABC in 1978 and subsequently repeated.

The items were already numbered when received. The descriptions below are based on Cassidy's emails.

Related material can be found on the 'Freedom Rides in Australia 1965' website which is based

on Darce Cassidy's radio documentary.

	•			
н	т	Δ	n	n

1	Demonstration outside US Consulate, 6 May 1964. Protester arrested, according to Cassidy's memory, by Det Sgt Barry Maloney [not received]
2	'Torture for whites', written by Cassidy for <i>Lots wife,</i> (8.4.68, p. 21), containing information about follow up activity in Walgett
3	1966 newspaper clippings about plan for another Freedom Ride in Queensland. Chris Page, Jean Buckley and Cassidy carried out initial investigation but it never eventuated
4	'Devil's Island', <i>Honi Soit</i> (1966). Article by Cassidy discusses Palm Island, ending with report of proposed visit by SAFA delegation to Palm Island
5	Aboriginal Progressive Association 'Report of a second delegation to Walgett, 27 <sup>th</sup> to 29 <sup>th</sup> August, 1965'
6	Aboriginal Progressive Association 'Report of delegation to Walgett, $13^{\text{th}}-15^{\text{th}}$ August, $1965$ '
7-8	Not received
9	Transcript of 'A study in attitudes', a documentary radio broadcast by Allan Ashbolt (1950s?), with a summary of the program and a piece about Ashbolt. Program is about Moree
10	'S.A.F.A. Talkabout', no. II, December 1964
11-13	Not received
14	'Talkabout', no. 4 [no date]
15	Report on court hearings following US Consulate demonstration, <i>Daily Mirror</i> , May 7, 1964, p. 1. First page only
16-17	Not received
18	Note from David Ellyard to Ian Murray regarding SAFA Committee (1965?). Indicative of concern about the left by Charles Perkins and others
19	'The State of S.A.F.A'
20	Letters to the Editor, Sydney Morning Herald, 11 May 1964 after US Consulate demonstrations
21	Circular letter relating to Bowraville issued by Tom Roper on behalf of SAFA

Item	
22	Draft timetable for Freedom Ride
23	S.A.F.A. Talkabout' no. 6 (no date)
24	'Out of bounds: whites banned from Aborigines' houses', <i>Sydney Morning Herald</i> 10 May, 1966. Report of charges, against two students at Bowraville, of entering an Aboriginal Reserve
25	'Civil rights here', leaflet issued following arrests after May 1964 US Consulate demonstration. Also leaflet handed out at demonstration
26	'Black girls with sunburnt skin', by Darce Cassidy <u>in</u> <i>Comment,</i> April 1966 p. 18-20 Written 12 months after Freedom Ride
27	1967 letter from Aidan Foy proposing trip to Dareton
28	Election leaflet for Harry Hall, of Walgett
29	Aims of S.A.F.A., 14 September 1964
30	Press reports of Bowraville activities, 1966
31	Letter to Liquor Trades Union regarding the Oasis Hotel, Walgett, by Cassidy as Treasurer, Sydney University A.L.P. Club, 23 August 1965
32	'S.A.F.A. Talkabout', no. 5, March 1965
33	'Freedom Riders in Australia', by Wendy Golding in <i>The Bridge</i> , May 1965, p. 17-19
Α	[Not received]
В	'Aborigines want bus restrictions lifted' in Moree Champion, July 1966
С	Circular <u>'To the Citizens of Moree'</u> advertising meeting held during Freedom Ride
D	Final draft itinerary
Е	List of students booked to go on 'S.A.F.A Survey and Demonstration Tour' (Freedom Ride). Not all those booked went on the tour and others joined during the tour
F	Cassidy's letter to Trevor Martin, the barrister representing Sue-Anne Loftus and Cassidy over the charges of entering the Aboriginal Reserve at Bowraville, 19 July 1966
G	'The Freedom Riders: 'I wish I was jet-black", by Sam Lipski in The Bulletin

#### Item

February 20, 1965

### Back to top

### Series 10 Scrapbook of Bob Gallagher, 1965

This scrapbook is a previously used foolscap minute book containing mainly newspaper clippings about the Freedom Ride. Also included is a letter from the National Union of Australian University Students asking Ride participants for a statement of opinions about the ride based on a set of specific questions; 'Our struggle', a condensed version of a letter from Martin Luther King while he was in Birmingham City Gaol (two copies); a copy of the 'European questionnaire' and a <u>New South Wales Shell Road Guide</u> with routes marked.

Annotated markers for specific clippings have been inserted into the scrapbook.

1 item (held in Box 10)

Back to top

#### Series 11 Research notes

This series contains research material and other papers for an essay 'National narratives, war commemoration, and racial exclusion in a settler society: the Australian case' for Timothy Ashplant and others' work *The Politics of war memory and commemoration* (London, 2000). A manuscript of the essay is included.

There is also a manuscript of 'Commemoration, exclusion and identity', a paper given by Curthoys at the conference 'Adventures in Identity: Constructing the Multicultural Subject', HRC and Goethe Institute, Sydney, 21 July 1998'; Building Workers Industrial Union, 'Report: Weipa bauxite field and Thursday Island'; correspondence, journal articles, notes, newspaper clippings and other papers, mainly relating to Aboriginal servicemen and their treatment after the end of their war service.

These papers were also used for Curthoys' book on the Freedom Ride.

2 folders

### Back to top

### Series 12 Articles by Freedom Riders, 1965-68

- 1 <u>'Student action for Aborigines'</u>, by J. Spigelman <u>in</u> *Vestes*, vol. 8, no. 2, 1965, p. 116-118. Photocopy. [Also held in Library at P SPI]
- 2 <u>'Our Freedom Ride'</u>, by Beth Hauser <u>in</u> *Overland*, no. 32, August, 1965, p. 38-40. Annotated 'SAFA excellent narrative'. Photocopy. [Also held in Library at P HAU]

- 3 'Black girls with sunburnt skin', by Darce Cassidy <u>in</u> *Comment*, April 1966, p. 18-20. Photocopy
- 4 <u>'The Student bus: SAFA interviewed' in</u> *Outlook*, April, 1965, p. 4-10. Photocopy. [Also held in Library at P STU]
- 5 'Student activism in Australia', by James Spigelman in *Vestes*, vol. 11, no. 2, July 1968, p. 107-119. Photocopy
- Dissent, Winter 1965. Several articles are marked with 'Postit' notes, one article is annotated. One article in the issue is 'Reactions to the SAFA tour', by Jim Spigelman, p. 44-49. There is also a second copy of this article. [Article also held in Library at P SPI]
- 7 <u>'Reactions to the SAFA tour'</u>, by Jim Spigelman, 25 February 1966. Roneoed
- 8 'Aboriginal militancy', by Charlie Perkins (25 February 1966). Roneoed

### Back to top

### Series 13 Theses on the Freedom Ride & Aboriginal history, 1975-95

#### Item

- Sue Taffe, 'Attitudes to Aboriginal Australians: signs of change 1957-1963 (MA thesis, Monash, 1995). Photocopy of pages 4-5. [Copy of thesis held in Library at MS 3484]
- Terrence Alan Metherell, 'Towards an Aboriginal housing strategy Moree, NSW, 1974' (Master of Town and Country Planning, University of Sydney, 1975). Photocopy of p. 4-5, 19-62. [Copy of thesis held in Library at MS 837]
- 3 Kylie Flack, 'Creative tension or creating trouble? The Student Action for Aborigines (SAFA) 'Freedom Ride' (Long essay submitted for MA, University of Sydney, 1993). Photocopy. Also accompanying letter.

#### Back to top

### Series 14 Abschol, 1964-65

This series contains material relating to Abschol, including

- Various reports and correspondence copied from the Australian National University Noel Butlin Archives Centre, 1964-65
- 'Is our constitution fair to Aborigines?' by Warwick Mosman, National Abschol Director (5 May 1965) and two petition forms for a 'National petition for a constitutional amendment of clauses which have the effect of discriminating against Aborigines'. Roneoed
- 'S.A.F.A. report to N.U.A.U.S [National Union of Australian University Students]' dated 13

**April 1965** 

- 'NUAUS report on student action for Aborigines', by Warwick Mosman, Abschol National Director [n.d.] Roneoed
- Handwritten notes from the Vivienne Abraham papers [Vivienne Abraham papers held by the Mitchell Library, State Library of New South Wales at ML MSS 6222/13]

1 folder

### Back to top

### Series 15 New South Wales Aborigines Welfare Board, 1956-68

This series consists mainly of copies of, and notes from, records in the New South Wales State Archives.

Closed access for unpublished material. Contact NSW State Archives for access.

Open access reading for published material. Copyright conditions for copying and quotation.

### Folder

- 1-2 Correspondence and information sheets about the records of the New South Wales Aborigines Welfare Board held in the New South Wales State Archives, handwritten notes and copies of records. Also copy of 'An index to the Aborigines Welfare Board Correspondence Files 1945 to 1969 at the Archives Authority of NSW' [also held in Library at MS 2478], and a Reserve List, and an index of people, both annotated 'Peter Read'
- 3-4 Photocopies of *Report of the Aborigines Welfare Board* for 1955/56, 1956/57, 1959/60-1967/68. [Copies of reports for 1949-1967/68 held in the Library at SF 25/1]
- Other material. Includes minutes, 1955-69, handwritten notes and printouts from microfilm; Aborigines Protection Act, 1909-1943 [also held at P NEW]; Regulations, Aborigines Protection Act, 1909-1943 and photocopy of part of Regulations under Aborigines Protection Act, 1909-1943 governing conduct and management of Aboriginal stations and reserves; photocopy of 'Statement by Mr Green, Executive Officer fo [sic] the N.S.W. Welfare Board, 17.11.64', annotated; and a photocopy of a letter from an Area Welfare Officer to the Superintendent of Aborigines Welfare (6 November 64) regarding housing at Wellington

### Back to top

### Series 16 Australian Security Intelligence Organization (ASIO), 1961-2002

This series includes copies of ASIO records, some stamped 'SECRET' relating mainly to Communist Party activities on Aboriginal issues; fact sheets on ASIO records issued by the National Archives of Australia; 'Reds in the mulga: Aborigines, the Communist Party and ASIO', by Samantha Weir in Snoop, Summer 1993-94, no. 1, p. 32-34; and notes and correspondence

1 folder

### Back to top

### Series 17 National Archives of Australia (other than ASIO)

This series contains notes on records from the National Archives of Australia including notes on 'Publications abroad re Australian Aborigines (1962-65)' and on 'Inter-Departmental Committee on Racial Discrimination'. There are also National Archives' fact and request sheets and copies of catalogue records.

1 folder

Back to top

### **Series 18 University of Sydney Archives**

This series contains handwritten notes relating to Freedom Riders taken from the University of Sydney *Calendar* for 1964; printouts with information about the Archives; and two pages from the Archives' guide for 'P.130 Personal archives of Professor A.P. Elkin, Series 12'

1 folder

Back to top

### Series 19 Charles Perkins since Freedom Ride, 1989?-2001

Charles Nelson Perkins (1936-2000) was very active in SAFA, was the Association's Chair, was the only Aboriginal passenger who undertook the full Freedom Ride bus tour, was a spokesperson for the Freedom Riders and took part in actions held in some of the towns, for example, attempting to buy entry tickets for Aboriginal children at the Moree swimming pool.

This series contains papers, mainly newspaper clippings, about his activities in the years after the Freedom Ride. Included are obituaries and newspaper clippings from after his death, including 'Address at the State Funeral for Charles Nelson Perkins, AO, address by the Honourable J.J. Spigelman, AC, Chief Justice of New South Wales...'. Spigelman was also one of the Freedom Riders

1 folder

Back to top

#### Series 20 Parliamentary papers and debates, 1960-67

This series consists of Commonwealth and New South Wales parliamentary papers relating to a variety of Aboriginal issues.

Most are photocopies.

#### Folder

 Commonwealth papers relating to the House of Representatives Select Committee on Voting Rights of Aborigines (1961)

- Aboriginal Welfare Conference of Commonwealth and State Ministers, Darwin, July 1963, Statement of Policy, Resolutions of Conference and Ministerial Statement (1963). [Also held in Library at P AUS]
- Referendums to be held on Saturday 27<sup>th</sup> May, 1967 on the Proposed Laws for the alternation of the Constitution entitled Constitution Alteration (Parliament) 1967 and Constitution Alteration (Aboriginals) 1967: the Arguments For and Against the proposed alterations together with a statement showing the proposed alterations [Also held in Library at P COM]
- 2-4 Commonwealth parliamentary debates, 1960-69. Photocopied extracts from *Hansard*
- 5-6 New South Wales parliamentary debates on Aboriginal matters, 1962-69
- New South Wales parliamentary papers, 1954, 1967-70. Includes
  - · Pastoral Employees (State) award
  - Interim Report from the Joint Committee of the Legislative Council and Legislative Assembly upon Aborigines Welfare, 1966 and Report, 1967. [Also held in Library at BF N532.46/A1]
  - · Extracts from Hansard
  - Text of petitions on La Perouse Aboriginal Reserve (1966), 'Health of Aboriginals at Dareton' (1967), 'Aboriginal residences at Woodenbong' (1970) and 'Aborigines Welfare' (1969)
  - Report of the Minister for Social Welfare on the working of the Aborigines
     Act, 1969 for the year ended 30 June 1970. [Also held in Library at SF 23.2/1
     & 2]

#### Back to top

### Series 21 Notes from books, 1970-2001

This series consists mostly of photocopies from books. There are also some handwritten notes from books.

- 1 Jerry, Marcia, 'Freedom rides', p. 18-19 [no source]
- Excerpts from Geoffrey Gray, ed., *Before its too late: anthropological reflections*, 1950-70 (Sydney, 2001). Annotated. [Book held in Library at B G779.25/B1]
- Brasch, R., Australian Jews of today and the part they have played (Stanmore, N.S.W., 1977). Has handwritten note about author
- Perkins, Charles, *A bastard like me* (Sydney, 1975), p. 74-91. Two copies, one annotated. [Book held in Library at B P448.34/B1]

- Buckley, Ken, Offensive & obscene: a civil liberties casebook (Sydney, 1970). Chapter 4, 'Ticket to gaol', p. 92-110. Annotated. [Book held in Library at B P448.34/B1]
- Rowley, C.D., *Outcasts in white Australia: Aboriginal policy and practice* (Canberra, 1971). Excerpts from volume 2 [Book held in Library at B P448.34/B1]
- 7a-b Miller, James, *Koori: a will to win. The heroic resistance, survival and triumph of Black Australia* (London, 1985), p. 178-191 [Book held in Library at B M648.42/K1]
- Broome, Richard, *Aboriginal Australians: black response to white dominance,* 1788-1980 (Sydney, 1982), p. 174-179. [Book held in Library at B B873.49/A1]
- 9 Parbury, Nigel, *Survival: a history of Aboriginal life in NSW* (Sydney, 1986), p. 126-131. Annotated. [Book held in Library at B B873.49/A1]
- Burgmann, Verity & Jenny Lee, eds, *A most valuable acquisition: a peoples history of Australia since 1788*, (Fitzroy, Vic, 1988), p. 186-187. [Book held in Library at B B956.78/M1]
- Burgmann, Verity & Jenny Lee, *Staining the wattle* (Fitzroy, Vic, 1988), p. 194-195. [Book held in Library at B B956.78/S1]
- 12 Moree Parish Centenary 1889-1989, p. 21-22. [Book held in the Library at P CAT]
- Bennett, Scott, *Aborigines and political power* (Sydney, 1989) [Book held in Library at B B472.87/A1]
- Mulvaney, D. J., Encounters in place: outsiders and Aboriginal Australians 1606-1985 (Brisbane, 1989), p. [215]-219; 255-256. [Book held in Library at B M961.81/E1]
- Vasta, Ellie and Stephen Castles, eds., *The teeth are smiling: the persistence of racism in multi-cultural Australia* (Sydney, 1996). [Book held in Library at B V341.12/T1]
- McCloy, Peter, *The survival dreaming* (Lindfield, NSW, 1995). [Book held in Library at B M127.58/S1]
- 17 Rose, Michael, ed., For the record: 160 years of Aboriginal print journalism (St Leonards, NSW, 1996), p. 35-37. [Book held in Library at B R797.15/F1]
- Ferry, John, *Walgett before the motor car* (Walgett, N.S.W., 1981), p. 157-177. [Book held in Library at B F399.31/W1]
- 19 Handwritten notes and miscellaneous photocopies

### Back to top

### Series 22 Articles from journals, 1962-2000

This series mainly includes photocopied journal articles. There are also some printouts from web pages.

- 1 'Darce Cassidy's Freedom Ride'. Photocopy of computer printout of draft of article, including transcription of tape, made by Freedom Rider Darce Cassidy, then a young ABC reporter. The tape was transcribed by Peter Read for an article, with minor editing and the addition of some footnotes. Also copy of the article that appeared in *Australian Aboriginal Studies*, 1988, no. 1, p. 45-53 [Article held in Library at S 06.1/AIAS/10]
- Jennifer Clark, "The wind of change' in Australia: Aborigines and the international politics of race, 1960-1972' in *International History Review*, 1998, p. 90-104
- Sean Scalmer, 'Translating contention: culture, history and the circulation of collective action', in *Alternatives* 25, no. 4 (2000), p. 491-514
- 4a-4b Printed materials (not newspapers) on the Freedom Ride and afterwards, including
  - Paul Pottinger, 'The unknown soldier' in *The Australian Magazine*, November 4-5 2000, p. [30-36]. [Numbered 4b and housed in folio box]
  - 'Walgett Aborigines break the colour bar', including 'Report of Delegation to Walgett, 13<sup>th</sup> - 15<sup>th</sup> August 1965' in *Churinga*, December 1965, p. 5-12. [Also held in Library at S 21/4]
  - <u>'The Student Bus: SAFA interviewed'</u> in *Outlook,* April 1965, no. 2, p. 4-10. [Also held in the Library at P STU]
  - Jim Spigelman, 'Reactions to the SAFA tour' in *Dissent*, Winter 1965, p. 44-49. Two copies. [Also held in Library at P SPI]
  - 'Bus ride for Freedom', *Target*, p. 6-7
  - Articles from Crux, 1962 and 1965 and letter to the editor, <u>Dawn</u>, March 1965, p. 2
  - Colin Tatz, 'Some Aboriginal thoughts' in Dissent, Spring 1965, no. 15. Two copies, one roneoed, one a reprint
  - Stan Davey, 'Contradictions in New South Wales Parliamentary Committee's report' in *Smoke Signals*, December 1967, p. 23-25
  - 'Aboriginal policy' an address by H.C. Coombs, 1968 in *Churinga*, June-August, 1968, p. 3-11
  - Bev. Henwood, 'It lies on the table ... how long?' in *Churinga*, June-August, 1968, p. 17-18

### Item

- Charles N. Perkins, 'Foundation for Aboriginal Affairs' in *Churinga*, June-August, 1968, p. 31-33
- 'Housing problems in N.S.W.' in Smoke Signals, October 1968, p. 10-13
- Kath Walker, 'Political rights for Aborigines' in Smoke Signals, April-June 1969, p. 7-11
- Bob Maza, 'The Koorie's disillusionment' in Smoke Signals, April-June, 1969, p. 3-4
- Articles on Walgett, Moree and Boggabilla in <u>New Dawn</u>. August 1973
- John Austin and Michael Dodson, 'What it means to be black in country towns' in *Identity*, vol. 2, October 1974, p. 35-37. Article by Aboriginal Law Students, Monash University, Victoria
- 'Walgett than and now' in <u>New Dawn</u>, August, 1971
- Ted Fields, 'The Aboriginal in Walgett' in <u>New Dawn</u>, January, 1971; follow up article 'The other side of the story' in <u>New Dawn</u>, March 1971, p. 10; and other articles from <u>New Dawn</u>
- Moree remembers the Freedom Ride: a town with a troubled history of race relations does some reconciliation on the ground, <u>in</u> ATSIC News, June 2000, p. 14. [Held in folio box]
- Freedom Ride weeklies, 1965. Articles from a variety of weekly journals, such as *Women's Day, The Methodist, Nation, The Anglican* and *The Bulletin*. Photocopies, originals and handwritten notes

### Series 23 Radio and TV programs, 1965-2000

This series contains papers relating to television and radio broadcasts on the Freedom Ride.

### Folder

- 1 Radio programs. Includes notes, email and précis of ABC radio programs on the Freedom Ride
- Television programs. Includes transcripts of *7 Days* 'Freedom Ride Program' (8 March 1965) and 'The end of the bitumen' (31 May.1965); précis and shot lists; 'Chug Chug Chug off to Moree', performed by Barry Creyton, Mavis Bramston Show, ATN, recorded 30 March 1965 and two printouts from the *Screensound* catalogue

### Series 24 Commonwealth government pamphlets, 1961-64

#### Item

- Australia. Department of Territories. *The Aborigines and you* (1963). Annotated, front page torn. [Also held in Library at P AUS]
- Australia. Department of Territories. *Fringe dwellers* (1962). Photocopy of title page only. [Copy of 1959 version held in Library at P AUS]
- Australia. Department of Territories. *One people* (1961). Photocopy. [Also held in Library at P AUS]
- Assimilation in action: progress, issued by the Minister for Territories, C.E. Barnes (1964). Includes 'Assimilation in action...' a statement in the House of Representatives, Canberra, by the Minister for Territories, Paul Hasluck (1963) [Copy of Hasluck's statement held in Library at P AUS]

1 folder (which also contains Series 25)

### Series 25 International organizations, 1963-64

This series contains photocopies of the 'United Nations Declaration on the Elimination of all Forms of Racial Discrimination'(1963); 'Prevention of discrimination and protection of minorities', in the United Nations Commission on Human Rights *Report of the Twentieth Session... 1964...*'; and International Labour Conference Convention 107, the 'Convention Concerning the Protection and Integration of Indigenous and other Tribal and Semi-Tribal Populations in Independent Countries'.

1 folder (which also contains Series 24)

### Series 26 Newspaper clippings, 1929-2003

This series contains newspaper clippings relating to the Freedom Ride from Australian metropolitan daily papers, New South Wales country papers and weeklies and monthlies before, during and after the Freedom Ride. Included is Australian newspaper coverage of the United States civil rights movement (1962-63) and some notes on overseas coverage of Australia.

There are original newspaper clippings, photocopies of clippings and typed and handwritten transcripts of articles.

Some of the folders include a handwritten list of the date and titles of articles held within the folder.

#### Folder

- Guide to my FR collection'. A 'master list of newspaper articles organised by date...'. The numbers given in the list do not relate to the current organisation of Curthoys' papers. Included in the list are articles found in daily newspapers, weeklies and monthlies and some where the source is unknown.
- 2-3 Newspaper coverage of Freedom Ride towns prior to the Ride, 1929-65. Includes

#### Folder

both metropolitan and New South Wal	les country newspapers
-------------------------------------	------------------------

- 4 The Australian
- 5 Daily Mirror
- 6 Sun-Herald
- 7 Sunday Mail. Clipping on demonstration at Moree swimming pool
- 8 Sunday Truth. Two clippings on reactions to Freedom Ride in Moree
- 9-10 Sydney Morning Herald
- 11 Sydney Sun
- 12 Daily Telegraph and Sunday Telegraph
- Student newspapers other than *Honi Soit*, the University of Sydney student newspaper
- 14 Honi Soit, the University of Sydney student newspaper, 1964-66
- 15 New South Wales country newspaper coverage
- Overseas newspaper coverage of Australia. Includes handwritten notes from *New York Times Index*
- 17 Post Freedom Ride, 1965-67
- 18-20 Later newspaper (and other) references to Freedom Ride and the Freedom Ride towns, 1977-2003. Newspaper clippings and other papers, including
  - Flyers for March 18 2003 Smoking Ceremony, Bowra Theatre, Bowraville and for Public Meeting for a Freedom Ride to the Woomera detention centre (23 September 2001?)
  - Brochures for 2001 conference 'Social Protest Movements and the Labour Movement 1965-1975'
  - 'Bowra Theatre restoration' manuscript of article submitted to Kino Cinema Quarterly by Noel Robertson, 2002
  - Transcript of <u>'Bowraville online'</u>, broadcast on ABC Radio National's 'Media Report' program on 6 April 2000
  - 'The story of the efforts to create a memorial at Myall Creek', presented, on behalf of the Myall Creek Memorial Committee ... by Paulette Smith. Also the

#### Folder

- Program of the Opening Ceremony [of the Memorial], 2000
- 'Bridge over Myall Creek', transcript of ABC Television program 'Australian story', broadcast on 26 July 2001
- 21 Australian coverage of United States civil rights movement, 1961-63
- Newspaper coverage from outside New South Wales. Sources include *Courier Mail, Canberra Times, The Age, West Australian* and *Adelaide Advertiser*

### Series 27 Miscellaneous papers, 1998-2001

This small series of papers includes

- Text of interviews which touch on the Freedom Ride and photocopies of three portraits from John Williams' 'Attitudes' an exhibition, made up of photographic portraits and interview material from the portrait subjects, held at Moree Plains Gallery in 2001
- <u>'Swearing in ceremony of the Honourable J J Spigelman QC as Chief Justice of the Supreme Court of New South Wales'</u>, 25 May 1998. Spigelman was one of the Freedom Riders

1 folder

### Series 28 Non Freedom Ride papers, 1976-82

This series consists of the following papers that were received with the collection but are not directly related to the Freedom Ride:-

- Pat Eatock, 'Aboriginal attitudes to contraception and abortion', [n.d.]
- John W. Harris, 'Aboriginal education in N.S.W: the past, the present and the future' (1976). Photocopy. [Also held in Library at PMS 2685]
- · 'Aboriginal Education Unit' [no author or date].
- John Lester, 'The history, aims and development of the New South Wales Aboriginal Education Consultative Group' (1982). [Also held in Library at PMS 5074]

1 folder

### Series 29 Published material, 1962-93

This series contains a list of items received with this collection which have been placed in the Library's book and serial collections. They can be located by searching the <a href="Mura®">Mura®</a>, the AIATSIS catalogue. The items are

- Goorialla, Souvenir issue (Summer, 1979) [Held in Library at RS 21/1]
- Jumbunna news, Vol. 1, Issue 2 (November 1991) [Held in Library at RS 08.2/UTE/1]

- Moree Parish Centenary, 1889-1989. [Book held in Library at P CAT]
- 'Moree remembers the wars: a 75<sup>th</sup> ANZAC commemoration edition' <u>in Yilaalu</u>, no. 18 (1990)
- William M Murray, ed., *The struggle for dignity,* Melbourne, Council for Aboriginal Rights (Vic.), 1962 [Held in Library at RP MUR]
- National Aboriginal History and Heritage Forum, Sydney Institute of Technology, July 9 and 10, 1996, Forum directory [Book held in Library at P NAT]
- Patricia O'Shane, 'Aboriginal affairs policies in the 1990s: an address to Evatt Foundation, Sydney', 25 August 1993 [Held in Library at P OSH]
- Yilaalu, no. 17 (1990)

### Series 30 Illustrations, 1963-2002

This series contains material relating to the illustrations in Curthoys' Freedom Ride book. Included are correspondence, notes, lists of illustrations, proof sheets, photocopies, newspaper clippings of cartoons and references to sources of photographs. Most of the material is in labelled envelopes. Some of the items listed on the envelopes were not received with the collection.

Photographs, slides and negatives received with this series have been passed to Audiovisual Archives, but photocopies of the photographs are included in this series for reference as are prints of the slides and negatives. Contact the <u>Audiovisual Archive</u> for access to this material.

65 items in 7 folders. Some items held in Box 10 (folio box) – see Box list for details.

### Series 31 Tape cassettes and CDs

This series contains copies of two CDs of pictures and copies of tapes of various interviews about the Freedom Ride for which a transcript is not held in <u>Series 7</u>.

The original tapes received with the collection have been passed to the <u>Audiovisual Archive</u> and can be found on <u>Mura®</u>, the <u>AIATSIS catalogue</u>.

- 1-2 'Freedom Ride pics' donated to Ann Curthoys by Darce Cassidy in 2001'. Caption sheets included. Two CDs. [Originals passed the Audiovisual Archives. Copies held in Library]
- 3 'P[eter] Read interviews with me c. 1987'. Labelled 'P. Read Tape R6 and R7' Copy of AIATSIS tape. Cassette tape.
- 4 'Gerald Stone by Inara Walden, Freedom Ride 7.7.94'. Stone was a journalist who covered the Freedom Ride for the *Daily Mirror* and *Sunday Mirror*, travelling with the students from Moree onwards. Accompanied by consent form. Copy of donated cassette tape.
- 5 'Tom Roper Freedom Ride 22.2.94'. Roper was a member of SAFA and later was director of Abschol. Accompanied by consent form. Copy of donated cassette tape

- 6 'Bob Morgan, Freedom Ride 1.5.94'. Cassette tape. Bob Morgan was a 14 year old living in Walgett at the time of the Freedom Ride. Accompanied by consent form. Copy of donated cassette tape
- 7 'Alan Duncan/Freedom Ride 4.9.94'. In 1964 Duncan was involved in Aboriginal education as an adult education teacher and was an experienced Aboriginal activist. Accompanied by consent form. Copy of donated cassette tape
- 8 Moree, Walgett, Wilcannia and Coonamble, *The World Today*, ABC Regional Radio, July 1-7, 1995. Copy of donated cassette tape
- 9 'Freedom Ride Sum up, International Women's Day, 7 September 1995'. Copy of donated cassette tape
- 10 'Interview, Canberra ABC 4.9.02'. Copy of donated cassette tape
- 11 '2.10.02 cued at beginning of interview re 'Freedom Ride', and Ann Curthoys on Philip Adams' prog. 'Late Night Live' on 2RN Mon-Thurs 10.05pm & 4.05 next day'. Cassette tape
- 12 'Westerway'. At the time of the Freedom Ride Peter Westerway was executive producer of the Channel 7 television program *Seven Days*, an occasional lecturer in government at the University of Sydney and involved in plans for campaigns to support equality for Aboriginals. Copy of donated microcassette tape
- 13 'Gollan'. Copy of donated microcassette tape

### **BOX LIST**

Series	Folder/Item	Box List
1	1-2	1
1	3-4	11 (folio box)
2	1-4	1
3		1
4	1-2	1
4	3	11 (folio box)
4	4	1
4	5	Manuscript Plan Cabinet
4	6-6a	11 (folio box)
5		1
6-7		2
8	1	11 (folio box)
8	2-4	2
8	5	11 (folio box)
8	6	2
8	7	11 (folio box)
	8-9	2
9		11 (folio box)
10		9

Series	Folder/Item	Box List
11-14		3
15	1-3	3
15	4-5	4
16-19		4
20	1-5	4
	6-7	5
21		5
22	1-4a	5
22	4b	11 (folio box)
22	5	5
23-25		5
26	1	5
26	2-12	6
26	13-19	7
26	20	11 (folio box)
26	21-22	7
27-29		7
30	1	10 (folio box)
30	2-4	8
30	5	10 (folio box)
30	6	8

Series	Folder/Item	Box List
30	7	10 (folio box)
30	8-10	8
30	11-13	8
30	14	10 (folio box)
30	15	8
30	16	10 (folio box)
30	17	8
30	18-20	10 (folio box)
30	21	8
30	22-23	10 (folio box)
30	24	8
30	25	10 (folio box)
30	26	8
30	27-28	10 (folio box)
30	29-35	8
	36-37	10 (folio box)
30	38-40	8
30	41	10 (folio box)
30	42	8
30	43	10 (folio box)
30	44-45	8

Series	Folder/Item	Box List
30	46	10 (folio box)
30	47	8
30	48	10 (folio box)
30	49	8
30	50	10 (folio box)
30	51-53	8
30	54	10 (folio box)
30	55-65	8
30		8
31		8

Finding aid prepared by J. Churches, April 2004. Updated June 2008

### APPENDIX: Master List of Newspaper Articles, organised by date

This is a copy of the list, compiled by Curthoys, of newspaper articles relating to the Freedom Ride. It is an unedited working document prepared by Curthoys during her research.

A digital version has kindly been provided by Curthoys as a reference tool to assist other researchers who may be using the web version of the finding aid and be unable to visit the AIATSIS Library to use the manuscript collection.

The bulk of the newspaper clippings held in this collection are held in Series 26

Numbers relating to the physical location of the material when it was being used by Curthoys have been removed by the Library.

### **Newspaper Clippings**

- <u>1940s</u>
- <u>1950s</u>
- <u>1960</u>
- 1961
- <u>1962</u> [no entries]
- 1963
- *1964*
- · <u>1965</u>
- Sydney Dailies
- Weeklies and Monthlies
- 1967
- · 1968
- <u>1972</u>
- 1990s
- <u>Undated</u>

### 1940s 1940s

\*14/8/49. CDR notes, *Sunday Telegraph*, [Kempsey - swimming pool] + 15/8/49, *Telegraph*, [also on Kempsey pool] + 5/8/45, *Brisbane Mail*, [Discrimination - in theatres - Qld Coolangatta - drinking habits]

1950s 1950s

"Half-Caste Problem", Pix, 8 April, 1950.

W.Hancock, "Christian Missions and Modern Humanism", The Rationalist, Jan-Feb 1954.

D.Irwin, "Our Ab'l Sisters", Our Women, 1956 (another copy of this in an earlier pile).

"The Case of Albert Namatjira", statement by Hasluck, *Spectator*, 22/10/58 (re new Ab's Welfare Act 1957)

"The First Australians", The Southern Cross, Organ of Catholic Church in SA, 1958.

B.Fitzpatrick, "Lesser Tribes Without the Law", *Meanjin*, Summer 1958 (bad copy).

30/1/59. "C'ship for Ab's", The South Australian Methodist.

"A Blot on Tasmania. Outspoken sermon by Rev. W.J.Hunkin", The Methodist Spectator, 1959.

"Nat Ab's Day and the 'Fringe Dwellers'", Overseas Missions, 1959.

Pastor Doug Nicholls at Wycheproof, Spectator, 1959.

"An Ab'l Buys a Home", editorial, Spectator, 1959.

#### 

AC handwritten notes (one page) from Rowley files: civic rights (drinking) inc. 12/8/62, 30/3/63, Aug 62, 31/3/63, *Courier Mail*, 15/4/64, *SMH*, and general on press coverage.

12/1/60. "Changing the Pattern. Help our Aboriginal People", *The Australian Christian*.

14/1/60. Major Advance, News. [qualifying for pensions and maternity allowances for first time]

23/1/60. Douglas Lockwood, Why the NT Liquor Law Was Framed, *Herald*. [Darwin - slygrogging - harshest liquor laws in the world]

25/1/60. Letter: Liquor 'Curse to Natives' + Abs and Liquor, *Telegraph?*.

3/5/60. (CDR typed notes) J. Devaney (Jean Devanney?), The Smell of Little Rock is Here, Courier Mail, p. 2. [discrimination - attitudes - pastoralists - Qld - civil rights - legislation - Govt Depts - NT - Welfare Board - Policy - sex (re "dark girls easy prey to the masterful white man")

14/5/60. "Native Co-op Plan by ALP Body", SMH.

22/6/60. Letter, Stephen Murray-Smith: Native Policy (answering Lockwood 18/6/60), *Herald*. [ALP policy - hotel discrimination - NT]

13/7/60. John W. Goodluck, "Victorian and Tas'n Ab's", The Spectator.for country newspapers

14/7/60. (Letter Cyril Richards): Colour Bar in Our Churches. *Courier Mail*. [churches - reply to Rev. E. A. Wells, 9/7/60]

15/7/60. "General Policy for Ab's", The NSW Presbyterian.

5/8/60. Full Vote Urged for Natives, *Daily News*. [voting rights - Commonwealth Games - Perth - Native Welfare Council - Rotary]

(from CDR): "Padlocking the Lips of the People", The Beacon, October 1960.

20/10/60. A Dump Called Home (Bill Olson reports on condtns at Ab. Reserve at Armidale: "...live in hovels on a rubbish dump. Here four children have died in a mysterious epidemic. Here hope is

almost a forgotten thing."), Mirror.

21/10/60. Aboriginals 'not free', *Courier Mail*. [Canberra -Bryant - AAL - Grievance Day debate - Hasluck]

21/10/60, "NADOC Writing Quest", The NSW Presbyterian.

24/10/60. (letter W. J. Henderson, East Armidale Progress Association): Armidale Wants Dump Removed, *Sydney Mirror*. [gastro-enteritis - Aboriginal reserve- health hazard]

25/10/60. Long Govt Delay On Moree Plan to House Natives, SMH. [inc. AWB]

25/10/60. Natives Want to Run Mill, *Daily News* [NSW - Woodenbong Reserve - co-operative sawmill - Woodenbong Aboriginal Advance Council - Armidale]

29/10/60. (Letter Roland Robinson, Rose Bay): Treatment of Abs, SMH. [Moree - FCAA resolution]

4/11/60. (Letter, Helen O'Reilly, Kogarah): Racial Prejudice, SMH.

4/11/60. ('Herald' Survey of Ab Life). Kempsey Natives Living in Far Better Conditions+ Advancement Body Urged (Casino, Lismore, Cubawee, CWA, AAL), SMH.

5/11/60. ('Apathy' on Hygiene): Some Natives 'Not Helping' Govts Assimilation Plan, *SMH*. [inc. No Colour Bar in Kempsey, CWA]

7/11/60. ('Herald' Survey of Ab Life): Children Victims of Bad Diet, Lack of Hygiene, *SMH*. [NSW, AWB, Colour bar, water unfit to drink, generosity a handicap, drinking law]

7/11/60. States 'Take Citizenship' From Natives, *SMH*. [Constitution - Labour MP Gordon Bryant - Victoria - UN]

8/11/60. (letter, S. F. Kernaghan, Lawson): Assimilation of Abs, *SMH* [segregation in hospitals, Kempsey swimming pool]

11/11/60. 'King Nose Peg' Here, *Daily Mirror*. ["self-styled aboriginal 'king' arrived from Alice Springs today" - film star - was in Jedda]

12/11/60. An Aboriginal Film in Color Is Born, *The Age*, p. 19.[Cecil Holmes, working on color feature re Abs]

13/11/60. On Parade + Guiding's Foothold in the Outback, *Sun Telegraph*, [Ab Guide Troops, Alice Springs]

13/11/60. Robeson Will 'Fight for our Abs', SMH.

15/11/60. 'Our Abs Ready for Vote Soon', *Courier Mail* [Qld - Minister in Charge of Native Affairs, Dr Noble - voting rights]

22/11/60. On the Attack, *Daily Telegraph*. [Gordon Bell, Colin Bell, Sydney stadium]

25/11/60. Assimilation of Abs 'Inevitable', Age. [Hasluck - Aboriginal Art exhibition]

### 

18/6/61?, (CDR notes), Sydney Sun. [reserves - NSW - Govt - Cubawee] + 1/9/61, Courier Mail, p. 7. [reserves - NSW - Cubawee - Govt - AAL Lismore] + 2/11/? Coonamble Times, [reserves - NSW - govt - Gulargambone]

4/1/61. Macleay District Advertiser, 4/1/61 (original!)

"Drop Aborigine Evictions Case", Tribune, 1961.

8/8/63. "New Hope for Our Aborigines", *Pix*. (Horrible)

2/9/63. "Progress in Maori Ed'n", National Education. (original)

"Research in Maori Education", 1963 (original)

## 

1/64. Barry E. Christophers, "Discrimination in an Unexpected Quarter", Smoke Signals.

27/1/64. The Last of the Primitives. (photos), Daily Telegraph.

31/3/64. Courses to Help Abs Assimilate, SMH.

11/4/64. Time Runs Out for Research, SMH.

11/4/64. Can the Aboriginal Art Galleries be Saved?, SMH.

14/4/? Students Stage Walk-Out, SMH, (SAFA members interrupt Leader of State Opposition)

16/4/64. Australian Stand on Intolerance, SMH.

18/4/64. Native Art Storehouse, SMH.

22/5/64. Natives Barred From Meeting on Welfare, The West Australian. [Kargoorlie]

6/64. C.D.Rowley, "Ab's and Other Aust'ns", Smoke Signals.

July, 1964, Sts Dem. for Ab. Rights, Target, 2:6. (EYL) note for CP folder

Leaflet, "Poor Bloody Abos",

March for Ab. Rights, nsod.

Sts Dem. to Help Abs, nsod.

Protest on Abs. nsod.

Leaflet "Are You a Racialist" (see also leaflet of same title in SAFA Documents, pile 1)

'End Color Bar' Was Theme of Abs Day, nsod (re Nat Abs Day, NADOC)

Letter, AC, Treas., Org C'ee for Action on Ab. Rights, SU (form letter)

1/7/64. Ab. Protest Wednes., Honi Soit, make note for student newspapers file

4/7/64. Protest on Abs, SMH [SU students]

7/7/64. (30,000 Pound Building): City Centre Plan for Abs, *SMH*, p. 7. (re **Foundation for Ab Affairs** formed)

8/7/64. Fullblood, 21 For Sydney Ceremony, SMH, [Nat Abs Day]

9/7/64. Abs Day Study on ATN 7 + Abs Day for Schools, SMH.

9/7/64. Native Study on TV, Sun. [Nat Abs Week]

10/7/64. Abs Interest in 'Own Day' Increasing, SMH. [NADOC, Nat Abs Day]

10/7/64. Not For Just One Day, Daily Mirror. [Nat Abs Day]

11/7/64. Aboriginal makes Plea for 'Better Deal' at Sydney Ceremony, *Sun Herald*.[Joyce Mercy - Nat Abs Day]

13/7/64. Abs 'Need Social Equality', SMH.

Aug 64? Abs Rights bill by Calwell, SMH. [constitution]

8/8/64, courier Mail, p. 7 [discrimination - in hotels - ACT]

31/8/64. Families Condemned to Squalor, ? [foundation for Aboriginal Affairs]

2/9/64. Color Bar Still in Moree Hotels, Mirror.

3/9/64. Color Bar Still at Moree. *Australian*, p. 2 [Indian Born Fijian - discrimination - hotels] + 3/9/64. NT Pubs Must Serve Natives, *Melbourne Herald* 

8/9/64. Aboriginal 'army' Plea for North, *Canberra Times*. [discrimination - in army; Govt Depts - Fed - Army]

8/9/64. 'Tiger' Calls For Aboriginal Unit + photo Integration Works, Australian, p 7. [NT - Darwin]

17/9/64. A Bus Ride to Freedom, Sun, p. 7.

17/9/64. A Bus Ride to Freedom, The Sun, p. 7.

18/9/64. A Civil Rights Ride in NSW, The Australian, p. 1.

30/9/64. Jock Marshall, Color Bar! We Condemn Aboriginals to a Life of Poverty, Humiliation and Disease, *The Australian*. [discrimination - South Africa - American "Indians" - NT - Constitution - Qld]

6/10/64. All Must Help End Color Bar, *The Australian* (inc. letter from Spigelman, re planned tour)

6/10/64. Letters (response to Jock Marshall article: A. P. Mulvey, Jim Spigelman, SAFA, T. Mathers ("Proud Race"), Dr R. Palmerston Rundle ("Half-sized Brain"), J. A. Keats, Pres. Qld Ab Advancement League(Scholarships), Margaret Forrest ("Student Action")): All Must Help End Color Bar, *The Australian*,+ (attached):

7/10/64. Plan to Solve City's Aboriginal Problem, SMH. [Foundation for Aboriginal Affairs]

(attached to 6/10 article) 13/10/64, (letter, D'arcy Ryan, Snr Lect in Anthrop, UWA): Brain Size, *The Australian*, p 10.

18/10/64. A Place To Call Their Own, Sun Herald. [Foundation for Aboriginal Affairs Centre]

5/11/64. Hotels 'Exploit Abs', Melbourne Herald, p. 5. [Darwin - hotels - D. D. Smith, Leg Council]

14/11/64. Battling Aboriginal (Maurice Vintner review of Raymond Aitchison, The Illegitimates,

Adelaide), SMH?.

14/11/64. Reviews of The Legends of Moonie Jarl, Outpost of Jupiter, Turi, the Story of a Little Boy, Lislott and the Quiffin., SMH?

19/11/64. Aboriginal Reforms Suggested, *Canberra Times*. [voting rights - drinking - State govt Committee recommendations]

19/11/64. Aboriginal Abilities. Courier Mail. [Bill of Rights - Qld Parliament]

24/11/64. "Ab'l Organisers", Sydney Morning Herald, p. 1.

16/12/64. (Abs in Aust 2): 'Assimilation' Something of a Dirty Word, *SMH*.[Commonwealth Govt - Geddes - Duncan - Elkin ]

26/12/64. Wider Interest in Abs Fate (ed.), *SMH*, p. 2. [Perkins - Freedom Ride - Noffs - Uncle Toms]

Dec 64?, Christmas in the City, ? [Darwin - Sydney - Aboriginal Children's Advancement Society]

#### 

1965 articles organised according to source THEN date. Sources in order are:

Sydney Dailies (Sydney Morning Herald, ...)

The Australian

Dailies in other states (The Age,...)

Weeklies/Monthlies

No source

For Country Newspapers see Eighth pile, Country newspapers folder (lists also on computer for that pile)

AC handwritten note: "See also file 'Wages 5' for demonstration outside Conciliation and Arbitration Commission sitting on AWU case. Does not say that it was SAFA but in news review ABC 7:15pm on 7/7/65 it had an interview with Charles Perkins there".

#### **Sydney Dailies**

Sydney Morning Herald

5/1/65 Appeal for Aid in Integration, SMH, p. 5.

[Perkins says church money for 'Negroes' in Mississippi could be used for Ab'l people]

8/2/65. Our Neglected Heritage, SMH, [Ab'l art in caves, etc.]

16/2/65, Race Bar Students in Angry Scenes, Sydney Morning Herald, p. 1.

16/2/65. "Students Protest at Baths Ban on Ab'l Pupils", SMH, p. 4.

16/2/65. Race Bar Sts in Angry Scenes, SMH, p. 1. (2 diff. edns)

17/2/65, Police Report Allegations Over Bus Crash, Sydney Morning Herald, p. 1.

A Quiet Day in Moree, p. 1.

Cartoon: Nonsense, of Course You Want a Drink, Sydney Morning Herald, p. 2.

Photo: Picketed Offer Drinks to Pickets, Sydney Morning Herald, p. 3.

17/2/65. 2 cartoons, Molnar, Nonsense! Of course You Want a Drink; He Does Not Drink, SMH.

17/2/65, Picketed Offer Drinks to Pickets (photo), SMH, p. 3.

17/2/65, Police Report on Allegations Over Bus Crash, p. 1 + A Quiet Day at Moree, SMH.

18/2/65, Demo at Moree Baths, Sydney Morning Herald.

Offer of Aid Rejected.

Photo: Survey of Ab. Living Conditions, Sydney Morning Herald, p. 1.

18/2/65. Demonstration at Moree Baths + Offer of Aid Rejected, SMH, (Rowley orig.)

18/2/65, Demonstration at Moree Baths. Offer of Aid Rejected, *SMH*. (+ diff. edn. of same inc. photo) [re WWF offer of equipment]

18/2/65. Uni. Sts Take Natives Into Pool, *Daily Telegraph*, (Rowley orig.)

19/2/65, Students Will Check on Hotel Discrimination, Sydney Morning Herald, p. 1.

Student Sortie for Ab. (Ed.), p. 2.

19/2/65, Sts Will Check on Hotel Discrimination. St. Sortie for Abs, SMH, p. 1.

20/2/65, Tension Grows at Moree, Sydney Morning Herald, p. 1.

Grannies? Column Item, Sydney Morning Herald, p. 1.

Letters: Booth and Jarman, Sydney Morning Herald, p. 2.

20/2/65, Not for Him!, SMH.

20/2/65, Tension Grows; Minister Has No Comment + letter: Sts and Abs, SMH.

21/2/65. (Sunday), Students in Wild Moree Scenes, *Sydney Morning Herald*, p. 1. Angry Clash in Moree, p. 28.

The Man Who Heads our Freedom Riders, p. 42.

22/2/65, Driver Abandons Race Inquiry, Sydney Morning Herald, p. 1.

No Race Bar Says Mayor of Moree, Sydney Morning Herald, p. 8.

Cartoon: 'It's Not Too Cold - It's Too Hot'.

22/2/65, No Race Bar Says Moree Mayor, SMH. (2 versions)

22/2/65, Driver Abandons Sts Race Inquiry Journey, SMH.

23/2/65. Students and the Ab's, SMH, p. 2.(Rowley orig.)

23/2/65, Many Ab. Not Counted, Sydney Morning Herald, p. 1.

Students Find More Abs Than Expected, Sydney Morning Herald, p. 1.

Letters to Ed: Briot? Burnett, Maher, Stanton, Vagg, Cross, Bass, Sydney Morning Herald, p. 9.

Letters to Ed: Ford, p. 2.

23/2/65, Letters: Briot, Burnett, Maher, Stanton, Vagg, Bass, SMH, p. 9.

24/2/65, Letter, Kingsmill (AWB), SMH.

24/2/65, Most Sympathetic Reception. Lismore Greets Sts, SMH.

24/2/65, Lismore Greets Students, Sydney Morning Herald, p. 4.

Welfare Board's Aid, p. 2.

25/2/65, Closed Theatre Picketted By Students, Sydney Morning Herald, p. 4.

Letters: Booth, Harrop

Photo: Hot Day in Bowraville.

25/2/65, Closed Theatre Picketed by Touring Sts, SMH, p. 4.

25/2/65, Letter (C. B. Harrop): The Barriers to Integration, SMH, p. 2.

26/2/65, Cartoon: He Doesn't Drink, Hates Crowded Pools..., Sydney Morning Herald, p. 2.

Student Protest at Baths

Photo: Barred From a Swim

Letters: I Was a Half-Caste for Five Days, Wolff, Forest, Nilson, Sheppard.

26/2/65. Letter: "I Was a Half-Caste For Five Days", SMH, p. 2.

27/2/65. Responsibility for Abs, SMH, p. 2.

27/2/65. Cheers Greet Tour Students, SMH.

27/2/65, Cheers Greet Tour Students, Sydney Morning Herald, p. 1.

Letter: Antisham

28/2/65 (Sunday), Ab's in Spotlight (ed.), Sydney Morning Herald, p. 48.

C. Day, 'We Found Hardness, Apathy' - Says 'Freedom Rider' Leader Charles Perkins, p. 87.

2/3/65, New Dawn of Hope From Tour, Sydney Morning Herald.

2/3/65. 'New Dawn of Hope' From Tour, SMH, p. 8.

3/3/65, Letters: Bateman, Sydney Morning Herald.

Council Defers Move on Ban

Facing the Facts (ed.)

Letters: Discrimination and the Abs. Ec'cs Not Colour the Basic Problem. McCann, "Realist" Aarons, Aarons and Rawson, Perry, p. 8

3/3/65. Letters: Welfare of Abs, Bateman, SMH, p. 2.

3/3/65. Council Defers to Move Ban, SMH, p. 6.

3/3/65. Facing the Facts, SMH, p. 2.

3/3/65. Support, SMH, p. 1 (freshers signing up for SAFA)

3/3/65. Letters, "Discrim and the Abs. Ec'cs Not Colour the Basic Problem", *SMH*, p. 8 (and other letters)

4/3/65. John Moses, Danger of Equating US and Local Situations, SMH, p. 2.

4/3/65, Danger of Equating US and Local Situation, Sydney Morning Herald.

6/3/65, New Warning on Hospital Disc., Sydney Morning Herald.

6/3/65. New Warning on Hospital Discrimination, SMH.

8/3/65, Violence Forecst on Disc, Sydney Morning Herald.

Letter: Students Reply (Johnston)

8/3/65. Susan L. Johnston, "Students Reply to Criticism", *Sydney Morning Herald*, p. 2. (not a great copy)

23/3/65. "New Race Ban Delay at Moree", Sydney Morning Herald.

25/3/65. Call-up Rule on Family Men, SMH, p. 8.

2/4/65. Plebiscite Indicated, SMH, p. 1.

2/4/65. Constitutional Reform Debated by House, SMH, p. 8. [Civic Rights]

6/4/65. Abs Face a Subtle Prejudice, 'A Lot To Be Done', 'No Club Ban', *SMH*, p. 10. [Discrimination - employment opportunities - NSW - Sydney; mass media - influence of; Organisations; Prejudice]

7/4/65. Greatest Single Threat to Labour Govt, SMH, p. 2. [Political parties - ALP - NSW]

27/4/65, Sts Plan 4-Day Sit, SMH.

28/4/65, Sts in Picket of Party Hqs, SMH, p. 8.

5/5/65. Ban Lifted at Kempsey, *SMH*, p. 4. [Discrimination - swimming pool - NSW- Kempsey; Disease - worms - NSW - Kempsey]

21/5/65. Long Wait for a Few Words, SMH.

26/5/65. 'No Change' on Town Baths, SMH, p. 2. [Discrimination - NSW - Moree]

27/5/65. Self-Help Urged for Abs + Discussion of Ed, SMH, p. 4.

3/6/65. An Ab'l for Chairman (letter, Michael Sawtell), *SMH*, p. 2. [Govt Depts - NSW - AWB - Membership]

14/6/65. Public Servants and Ab's (letter in response to Sawtell), *SMH*, p. 2. [Govt Depts - NSW - AWB - Membership]

16/6/65. Bruce Maxwell, Following the FR ers, SMH, p. 2.

16/6/65. Bottom column of Maxwell article, SMH, (above).

16/6/65. Letter, Hazel Wilson, Hon. Sec. 'Learn to Earn' Appeal, Abl childrens Advancement Society, Teaching of Abs, *SMH*, p. 2.

16/6/65. B. Maxwell, "Following the Frers", Sydney Morning Herald, p. 2.

16/6/65. B.Maxwell, "...Frers", SMH, (full-size copy)

24/6/65. Letter (bottom unreadable), A. W. Grant, FR by Students. Term Inapplicable in Aust., SMH, p. 2.

7/7/65. Frank Engel, Abl Land Rights 1. Colonial Wrongs Need to be Rectified, SMH, p. 2.

7/7/65. Frank Engel, Colonial Wrongs Need to Be Rectified, SMH, p. 2.

8/7/65. Frank Engel, Abl Land Rights 2. National Honour at Stake, SMH, p. 2.

8/7/65. Frank Engel, National Honour at Stake, SMH, p. 2.

12/7/65. Leaders Claim Church 'Has Failed' on Abs, SMH, p. 4.

14/7/65. Land Rights for Abs (letter), SMH, p. 2.

9/8/65. Students, Abs Charged at Walgett, SMH, p. 1. (re SAFA)

11/8/65. Abs in NT Claim Votes, SMH, p. 14.

17/8/65. Stephen Giblet, Lockhart River Mission, Nth Qld, Letter, Plea From an Abl, SMH, p. 2.

17/8/65. Criticism of New Abl Acts, SMH, p. 8.

17/8/65. Plea From an Aboriginal (letter, Stephen Giblet), SMH, p. 2.

17/8/65. Criticism of New Ab'l Acts, SMH, p. 8.

23/8/65. Abs 'Want No Interference', SMH, p. 4. (re SAFA)

24/8/65. 100,000 pounds to House Abs, *SMH*, p. 1 (re Moree)

24/8/65. Challenge to Hotel Withdrawn, SMH, p. 6 (re Oasis Hotel and Harry Hall)

25/8/65. Abs Homes (re Moree) + J. Horner (letter), Landholding by Abs (re Giblet letter, 17 Aug, above), *SMH*, p. 2.

26/8/65. Letter: Alex Mills, Conditions of Abs. Valuable Work of Students, SMH, p. 2.

28/8/65. Native Party Visiting, SMH, p. 1.

18/10/65. Ab's Land Use: Legal Move, SMH.

21/10/65. Helping the Abs, *SMH*. [Govt - Inquiries - NSW - Select Committees (Aboriginal Conditions and Problems)]

1/12/65. Abs Need Less that Cost of a Jet and Six Separate Laws, SMH. [LR: Legislation]

30/12/65. Board Welcome to Ab'l, SMH, [Govt Depts - NSW - AWB - Staff]

# Daily Telegraph

17/2/65, Police Talk to Youth in Walgett, Daily Telegraph, p. 3.

18/2/65, Uni Students Take Natives Into Pool, Daily Telegraph, p. 11.

19/2/65, No Colour Bar in Hospitals, Daily Telegraph.

21/2/65, Who's Being Taken for a (Freedom) Ride?, Sunday Telegraph, p. 25.

21/2/65, Moree Police Guard for Frers, Sunday Telegraph, p. 15.

21/2/65, Angry Clash at Moree, Sunday Telegraph.

21/2/65, Who's Being Taken for a (Freedom) Ride, Sunday Telegraph, p. 19.

21/2/65. Who's Being Taken For a (Freedom) Ride? Sunday Telegraph, p. 25 (v. racist - recommending E. G. Docker, Simply Human Beings)

22/2/65, Driver Quits Students, Daily Telegraph, p. 8.

23/2/65, 'Freedom' Driver Takes Down Signs, Daily Telegraph, p. 5.

24/2/65, Students See Native Co-op

Wrong Way to Help Over Ab's (Ed.), Daily Telegraph, p. 2.

Letters - Kingsmill (Chairman Welfare Board), Daily Telegraph, p. 2.

24/2/65, Wrong Way To Help Our Abs, Daily Telegraph.

25/2/65, St Picket Closes Theatre, Daily Telegraph.

25/2/65, Letter - Lipsham, Daily Telegraph,

Student Picket Closes Theatre, Daily Telegraph, p. 9.

26/2/65, No Law on Colour Bar in Seating

Blockade by Students, Daily Telegraph.

26/2/65. "Blockade by Students", Daily Telegraph.

28/2/65. Freedom Rider Claims Survey Failure, (Questions 'Loaded', Students 'Biased'), *Sunday Telegraph*, p. 13.

3/3/65, 27 Homes for Natives, Daily Telegraph.

11/3/65, Ab's 'in Animal Conditions', *Daily Telegraph*.

20/9/65. Whoa, There! Sunday Telegraph, (re FR)

#### The Australian

4/1/65 Flight Into Degredation. A Black Ghetto in a Red Desert (1st report on a comp. survey of the Ab'l problem at 7 country towns in NSW), *Australian*, p. 7.

6/1/65 Part 2 of survey (see 4/1/65): Color Bar, Australian, p. 7.

A Full Blood Ab. May be MLC, Australian.

7/1/65. A Slur on Ab, Australian, p. 7.

Part 3 of survey: Ab's Lose the Will to Learn.

11/1/65 Final of 4 on survey: (Ab'ls Are Being Assimilated Faster Than We Think): Brown Men in a White World, *Australian*, p. 7.

11/1/65. Our Black Men Call For Action, *Australian*, [6 return from Kenya "carrying with them the potent seeds of discontent"]

12/1/65. "Aboriginal Makes Union History", the Australian.

15/1/65. Color No Bar to 30 Pound Jobs, Australian, p. 13. [BHP pay]

20/1/65, Students To Make Ab. Survey, The Australian.

26/1/65. Nation's Semi-Citizens, Australian, [letter, Stan Davey]

3/2/65. Cheap Labour Row - 'Ab's Denied the Dole', Australian?

12/2/65, 35 to Defy Colour Bar, The Australian, p. 1

15/2/65. Students Picket Colour-Bar Club, The Australian.

15/2/65. Sts Picket Color-Bar Club. The Australian.

15/2/65. Students Picket Color-Bar Club, The Australian.

16/2/65, Minister Refused Beds to Colour Bar Pickets, *The Australian*.

16/2/65. Minister Refused Beds to Color Bar Pickets, *The Australian*.

17/2/65, Renshaw: No Colour Bar in My Seat, The Australian, p. 2

17/2/65, Renshaw: 'No Color Bar in My Seat', Austn. (2 copies)

18/2/65, Students Crack Colour Bar at Moree, *The Australian*, p. 2.

Facing Up to Facts, p. 8.

18/2/65. "Students Crack Pool Color Bar at Moree", *The Australian*.

18/2/65. "Students Crack Pool Color Bar at Moree", The Australian.

18/2/65, Students Crack Pool Colour Bar at Moree, Austn.

18/2/65. "Facing Up to Facts", *Australian*, p. 8. (only part copy)

18/2/65. "Facing Up to Facts", Australian, p. 8. (only part copy)

18/2/65, Facing Up to Facts, Austn.

19/2/65, Reserve Disgusts Student Group, The Australian, p. 4.

Hospitals Told 'No Colour Bar', The Australian, p. 5.

Cartoon: 'Watch the Small Print', The Australian, p. 8.

19/2/?. Pay Picket on Court, *The Australian*, (Sts picketing Arb. Court re equal pay for Abs)

19/2/65. Reserve Disgusts Student Group, *The Australian*, (Rowley orig.)

19/2/65, Reserve Disgusts St Gp, Austn, p. 4.

20/2/65, Colour Bar Crisis at Moree, The Australian, p. 1.

Equal Pay Claim For Ab's, p. 3.

Cartoon: 'Moree', p. 8.

20/2/65, Color-Bar Crisis at Moree Today, Austn.

22/2/65, Race Tour Bus Driver Walks Out, The Australian, p. 1

Letter: Death of Ab. Indicts, p. 8.

22/2/65. Race Tour Bus Driver Walks Out, The Australian.

22/265, Sharp cartoon, Moree, Austn.

22/2/65, Race Tour Bus Driver Walks Out, Austn, p. 1.

23/2/65, The Passing Show, The Australian.

New Man Steers Clear of Trouble (and Pool photos), p. 1.

23/2/65. New Man Steers Clear of Trouble, *The Australian*.

24/2/65, Letters: Eyes of Asia on Moree - Stevens, Aitchison

Ab's Have Right to Full Life (ed.), The Australian, p. 8.

Perkins Will Urge Nationwide Equality Tours.

24/2/65. Abs Have Right to Full Life, (ed.), The Australian, p. 8.

24/2/65, Letter: The Eyes of Australia are on Developments at Moree, *Austn.* (moved to Australia's international reputation folder)

25/2/65, Cinema Door Shuts in Mr Perkins Face + Ab. Move Grows + Help for 'Fringe-Dwellers', *The Austn*.

25/2/65, Cinema Door Shuts in Perkins Face, *The Australian*, p. 1.

Cartoon, p. 8.

25/2/65. Petty's comment (cartoon).{could be the same as the one entitled Watch the small Print, nsod}

25/2/65. Cinema Door Shuts in Mr Perkins Face, The Australian, (Rowley orig.)

26/2/65. "Color Ban 'for Health'", Australian.

26/2/65, Colour Bar 'For Health', The Australian, p. 1.

26/2/65. 8 Million Will See Protest, *The Australian* (bad copy)

27/2/65, 8 Million Will See Protest, The Australian, p. 4.

Author Kept Off Reserve, p. 5.

27/2/65. Tour a Success - Perkins, The Australian, p. 1.

27/2/65. 8 Million Will See Protest, *The Australian*, (caption clear, photo bad)

3/3/65, Culture Not Colour is the Problem - letters - Henderson, A., *The Australian*.

4/3/65. Ab's Not Denied Relief Money, Australian.

4/3/65. Letter, Culture not Color is the Abs Problem, the Australian.

4/3/65. Some Uncle Toms, The Australian.

6/3/65. Discrimination Si! Colour Bar No! (Bruce Dawe poem), The Australian.

6/3/65, Poems - Les Murray, Bruce Dawe, The Australian.

9/3/65, Letter - Griffin, The Australian.

10/3/65. State Law Will Help Ab's, Australian [Civic Rights]

10/3/65. State Law Will Help Abs, Australian.

12/3/65. The Insult in Section 127, Australian.

13/3/65, Colour Bar Tour Failed Says Walgett Rector, The Australian.

16/3/65, Aborigines Education, *The Australian*.

18/3/65. "Is Apathy Too Great?", *The Australian*.

19/3/65. Petition by Abs. Australian, [requesting formation of Dep of Ab'l Affairs]

24/3/65. Ab's - New Homes, Australian. [Civic Rights]

7/4/65. Abs Are Still Being Treated Like Children, *Australian* [Civic Rights - Qld; Legislation - Qld - 1965 Bill; Organisations - Qld - QAAL]

14/4/65. Abs Treatment 'Slur on Reputation', *The Australian*. [LR: international opinion]

14/4/65. "Plea for Abs", the Australian.

20/4/65. Gaps in Our Vital Statistics, *The Australian*. [Civic Rights - Legislation - Federal; ... - Federal - Constitution]

12/5/65. Get Rid of That Discriminatory Law - Students, *Australian*, p. 5. [Attitudes - ... - Students; Civic Rights - Legislation - Federal Civic Rights; Discrimination - Legislation - Federal;

Organisations - Federal - Abschol; Legislation - Federal - ...]

20/5/65. Parliament Asked to Help Abs, Australian, p. 5.

27/5/65, They Quit, The Australian. [Qld Uni Lab Club leave ASLF]

3/7/65. Abs Complain: 'No Drinks', *The Australian*. [Discrimination - Victoria]

7/7/65. Protest on Abs Vote Plan, *The Australian*. [Civic Rights - Voting - Qld; Govt - ...- Qld - Special Commitee; Political Parties - ALP - Qld; Political Parties - Liberals - Qld; Political Parties - Country Party - Qld]

2/9/65. An Ab'l Home Guard?, The Australian. [Discrimination - in Army - native unit]

6/9/65. 'White Australia Does Greater Injustice to Us Than Others' (letter), *Australian*. [Discrimination - White Australia Policy]

28/9/65. Ab's Says His People Must Leave Reserves, *Australian*. [Attitudes - Aboriginal - to Reserves; Govt Depts - NSW - AWB - Membership; Reserves - NSW - Govt; Urbanisation]

13/10/65. Aboriginal Land Rights + letter 'No Politics', *Australian.* [Attitudes - Aboriginal - to Land Rights; Govt Depts - SA - DAA; Organisations - SA - APA; Land Rights - SA; Northern Development; History]

18/10/65. Student Protest by Abs on Jobs, Housing, *Australian*. [Organisations - AAF; Govt Depts - NSW - AWB - policy - reserves; Housing - conditions - NSW; Land - Rights - NSW; Organisations - NSW - AAF]

1/12/65. Accept Us, Say 36, Australian, [Discrimination - Housing]

Equal Pay Claim for Abs in Cattle Industry, *The Australian*.

#### Melbourne Herald

25/2/65. *Melbourne Herald*, p 6. [C. M. Tatz cuttings - Douglas Lockwood on Prejudice in NT - also relevant to Australia's international reputation, UN]

# The Age

18/2/65, 'Colour Bar' at Tested Baths, Age, p. 6.

19/2/65, Hospitals Warned on Color Bar, Age, p. 3.

21/2/65?, Sts Call for Action on Abs, The Age.

22/2/65, Driver of 'Freedom Bus' Pulls Out, Age, p. 1.

Aborigines Should Be Trained For Change, Age, p. 10.

22/2/65, Fighting Prejudice, Age.

22/2/65, Driver of 'Freedom Bus' Pulls Out, The Age.

23/2/65, 'Freedom' Driver Puts Foot Down, The Age.

24/3/65. New Area Planned for Training of Abs, *The Age*.

12/4/65. Abs Right to Be Counted, *The Age*. [Civic Rights]

14/5/65. Rights to Land for Abs, The Age.

10/7/65. Church Support for Abs, The Age.

1/9/65. Use Abs as Counter Spies - Army Men, *The Age*. [Attitudes - European - Army Officers; Discrimination - in Army - native unit]

## The Courier Mail

16/2/65, 'Forced Out of Town': Students, Courier Mail, p. 1.

16/2/65. St Picket Line is Jeered, Courier Mail.

17/2/65, Riding into Walgett, Courier Mail.

17/2/65, Board Will See Town of Ab'l Demo., Courier Mail, p. 7.

17/2/65, Riding into Walgett, Courier Mail.

20/2/65, Students To Go Back to Moree,

This Man is 'Driving' a Bus Load of Trouble (Ad), Courier Mail, p. 12.

20/2/65, Sts Go Back to Moree, C. Mail.

21/2/65, The Bus Load of Trouble, Courier Mail, p. 2.

10 'Freedom Riders' Thrown Out of Pool, Courier Mail, p. 1.

23/2/65, Students Claim Twice As Many Aboriginals, Courier Mail, p. 3.

24/2/65, Bitterness Behind (Ed.), Courier Mail,

24/2/65, Bitterness Behind, Courier Mail.

26/2/65. Division on Vote Roll for Natives, Courier Mail.

28/2/65, New Era For Natives, Courier Mail, p. 5.

4/3/65. A Drink, But No Vote Yet, Courier Mail.

#### Canberra Times

8/1/65 Cut-Price Equality in the North (ed.), Canberra Times. [under-award wages in N.T.]

13/2/65, Student Group Hopes To Aid Ab's, Canberra Times, p. 1.

Student Ride to Tell of Aboriginal Misery, Canberra Times, p. 4.

13/2/65. Fred Wells, Student Ride to Tell of Ab. Misery, Canberra Times.

17/2/65, Churchman Wants Inquiry Into Walgett Crash, Canberra Times, p. 1.

18/2/65, Moree Residents Vote to Lift Pool Ban, Canberra Times, p. 3.

19/2/65, Hygiene Only Basis of Hospital Refusals, Canberra Times.

22/2/65, The Other Side of the Creek (ed.), Canberra Times.

22/2/65, Moree Men in Court Today, Canberra Times, p. 1.

23/2/65, Lismore Next of Student Tour, Canberra Times, p. 3.

23/2/65, Lismore Next on Sts Tour, Canberra Times.

26/2/65. Students Stage Race Protest in Kempsey, Canb. Times.

26/2/65, Students Stage Race Protest in Kempsey, Canberra Times, p. 3.

2/3/65.Baths Ban on Abs Stands, Canberra Times.

5/3/65. Sts to Go Back to Moree if Ban Stays, Canb Times.

6/3/65. Scholar Urges Action to Aid Abs, Canb Times (scholar is Sondra Silverman)

11/3/65. Stand Up and Be Counted, Canberra Times.

21/5/65. (In S.A. This Week): Land Rights for Abs, Canberra Times.

18/6/65. 'Discrimination Ag the Ab'e', Canberra Times.

Adelaide Advertiser

2/4/65. Last Native Drink Ban Goes, *The Advertiser*, [Civic Rights]

15/5/65. Abs May Run Vast Area, Advertiser.

10/7/65. 'S.A. First in Native Rights Field', The Advertiser.

23/7/65. Same Rights for Natives, Adelaide Advertiser. [Land - Rights - ...]

**Daily Mirror** 

27/1/65. No Calls to Arms (ed.), Daily Mirror.

16/2/65. Dixie Comes to NSW, Daily Mirror, p. 6.

22/2/65. 'Students in Danger'. Freedom Driver Quits, Daily Mirror, p. 2.

22/2/65. Little Dixie + Moree and Walgett, *Daily Mirror*, p. 6.

23/2/65. The Under 25s. The Ride for Freedom (opinions of people on the street), *Daily Mirror*, p. 18.

26/2/65. The Under 25s. Segregation in Cinemas, Daily Mirror, p. 16.

1/3/65. Those Riders Are No Ratbags + Color Bar, *Daily Mirror*, p. 6.

17/10/65. Better Deal Sought, *Daily Mirror*.

Sydney Sun

12/1/65. (Ab'l Workers): Union Fight in North, The Sun.

16/2/65. Color Bar Protests, ... Sun, (Rowely orig.)

16/2/65. Walgett Outrage (ed.), Sydney Sun.

16/2/65, Threats to St Pickets, Sydney Sun.

17/2/65. Students Propose 'Racial' Pickets, Sunday Sun, (Rowley orig.)

18/2/65, Hospitals Warned on Colour, Sydney Sun.

21/2/65, Sts in Wild Moree Scenes, Sunday Sun.

22/2/65, Driver Flying North + Busman Had It! (ed.), Sydney Sun.

24/2/65, Comments, Patricia Gaffney, Sydney Sun.

4/5/65. Racist Acts Outlawed by UK Govt, Sydney Sun. [Discrimination - Legislation - UK; Legislation - UK]

13/5/65. New Deals and Old! (ed.) + Baths Open to Natives, *Sydney Sun*. [Discrimination - swimming pools - Moree; Discrimination - NSW - Moree]

Sun Herald

28/2/65. Abs in Spotlight, Sun-Herald, (Rowley orig.)

28/2/65. Abs in Spotlights, Sun Herald, p. 48.

21/3/65. Sit-In Backs Drink Demand, Sun Herald [Discrimination - in hotel - Sydney]

19/6/65 "A Letter to 'The Sun-Herald'", *Sun Herald*, [Discrimination - NSW - Moree] [Groves - Abs Protection Board - NSW Govt]

19/6/65. (An Australian Town Imposes its Own...): Color Bar, *Sun Herald*. [Discrimination - NSW - Moree]

Sunday Times

21/2/65. Violence Flares in NSW Race Protest, Sunday Times, p. 1.

21/2/65. Violence Flares in NSW Race Protest, Sunday Times, (Rowley orig.)

Mercury

16/2/65. Handwritten transcript from Hobart *Mercury*: "Bus runs off road in racial row".

26/2/65. "Uncomfortable Question", The Mercury.

West Australian

22/2/65. "Helping Ab's", The West Australian.

30/8/65. Native Plans Legal Action, *West Australian*. [Case histories - Charles Perkins; Discrimination - in hotels - NSW - Walgett]

**Weeklies and Monthlies** (Australian Quarterly, Bulletin, Crux, Current Affairs Bulletin, Dissent, Nation, Outlook, Tribune, Woman's Day

Australian Quarterly

September 1965, front cover of R.G.Hausfeld, "Ab's in NSW", from *The Australian Quarterly*.

Bulletin

20/2/65. 'The Freedom Riders' - Sam Lipski, Bulletin.

Another copy of S.Lipski article "The FR", Bulletin.

6/3/65. Tanner cartoons relating to the FR (pretty good!), *Bulletin*, and article in same "Not Enough to Go Round?" re FR.

6/3/65. Tanner cartoons, Bulletin.

6/3/65. Not Enough to Go Round? Bulletin, p. 13.

7/8/65. "|Western Little Rock", Bulletin.

September 1965, J.Rich, "To the Oasis" (Civil rights), The Bulletin. (RE WALGETT, SAFA)

Dissent

Another copy of Spigelman "Reactions to the SAFA Tour"

Another copy of JS, "Reactions to the SAFA Tour"

Crux (newspaper of the Australian Student Christian Movement)

June/July 1965. B.Pittock, "Compare Overseas", Crux, (Aust Christian St Movt paper),

October - Nov 1965. B.Pittock letter "No imposing of 'Solutions'", *Crux*, and Bernard Longford reply.

Current Affairs Bulletin

(from Warwick Richards): 1965 Dept of Adult Ed'n - SU - (1948-1964) *Current Affairs Bulletin*, back issues (titles) (original)

Nation

6/3/65.Well Protected, Nation, p. 4.

Outlook

(Back): 'The Student Bus', Outlook, 2, 1965.

Another copy of "The Student Bus", Outlook.

Tribune

24/2/65. (Students' Report Will Shock): Heroic Story of 'Freedom Ride', Tribune, p. 1.

Women's Day

15/3/65. H. Seager, Is It a Storm in a Tea Cup? Woman's Day, pp. 4-5. (2 copies)

No Source

Originals in AC SAFA Scrapbook 1, pile 3 (unable to match with any above)

G.Stone. Moree Win to Students.

Color Bar on Sick Blasted

G.Stone, Girl Students Get Abuse

Ron Saw, Sydney

Students Bring Turmoil to a NSW Town

Color Bar: Sheahan Warns Hospitals

Cartoon: Endean's Point: I Feel the Areas of Color Consciousness in This Country are Grossly Exaggerated.

Equal Pay Case to Full Bench.

Originals in AC SAFA Scrapbook 2, pile 3 (3b) (unable to match with any above)

Pickets and Posters for Menzies. Students Heckle Prime Minister and C.P. Leader

Sir Robert Runs the Gauntlet

(22 Protest Against Discrimination) New Group Will Aid Abs in 'Racist' Moree

27/5/65. Delegates Walk Out of Conference [Qld Uni Lab Club from ASLF]

24/5/65. We're Not Sure, But...[ASLF]

16 Students Lifted into Police Van [Canberra anti-Vietnam Demonstration and arrests after ASLF conference, 1965]

Left the rest of this scrapbook for now because it seemed to be pretty much Vietnam.

Originals in Minute Book (pile 7, a) (unable to match with any above)

Ab Rights Clash in Walgett

**Ambush Feared** 

Letter, Joyce Tyler (re Walgett)

"Murder Attack" on Uni. Party [Noffs says attempted murder]

Cartoon: Rigby and Our Natives: How can anyone say we discriminate against our Ab'ls now we've recognised the didgeridoo as a cultural instrument?

Town Pool Barred to Children

G. Stone, Moree Win to Students

G. Stone, Freedom order: 'No Force'

Ron Saw, Sydney, Black and White Side By Side

Cartoon: Rigby and the Colour Line: And I ask you this: How many of you would get into the Moree Baths?

Right Target? (ed.)

Other no source

Students Critical, ?, 19 Feb 1965

Reserve Disgusts Student Group, ?, 19 Feb

Bus Run Off Road Near Walgett: Man Fined 80 Pounds - nsod

Abl Aims to Sue Walgett Hotel Licensee - nsod

Susan L. Johnston, Sts Reply to Criticism - nsod

nsod: Threats to Student Pickets; Picketed Offer Drinks to Pickets (photos); A Quiet Day at Moree (re SAFA); Violence Explodes in Racist Town; Students Propose 'Racial' Pickets;

Threats to Student Pickets; Students in Wild Moree Scenes; More Police Guard For Frers; Survey of Abs Living Conditions; Demonstration at Moree Baths; Violence Explodes - Again (but not the same as above - later edition, same day?)

nsod: Pool Still Closed to 100 Kiddies; Council Defers Move on Ban; No Race Bar, Says Mayor of Moree; Minister Has No Comment; Tension Grows at Moree Over Baths Ban on Abs

Drivers Abandons Sts Race Inquiry Journey - nsod

Letter: (starts) Aren't Uni. Sts Wonderful? - nsod(1965)

Letter, Treatment of Abs. Justification for Sts Action - reply to Aren't Uni Sts Wonderful + other letters - nsod

nsod: Their Waltz of Freedom; Letter: I Was a Half-Caste For Five Days, + other letters, same page; Girl, 16, to Brave Color Bar; Those Riders are Not Ratbags; St Sortie for Abs.

Mr Kelly Silent in the Wings, 26 Feb 1965 - ns

nsod: Many Abs Not Counted, Students Find; Self-Help Urged for Abs; Disc. of Edn; Frer Blasts Survey (Questions 'Loaded', Students 'Biased'); Abs in Spotlight

nsod: Students Thwarted in Segregation Inquiry; Student Demonstrator Placed on Bond; Cheers Greet Tour Students; 'New Dawn of Hope' From Tour; 'We Found Hardness, Apathy...'; Discrim and the Abs. Ec's Not Colour the Basic Problem (letters, inc. UNSW sts); Frank Engel, Ab L.Rs 1. Abl Wrongs Need to Be Rectified (also in SMH articles folder, 5th pile); Abl Attacks Students (George Bracken)

Award 'Threat to Assimilation', ?, Sep 1965

nsod: Sts, Abs Charged at Walgett; St Hit in Cinema Showdown

Colour Bar in Walgett Cinema Off, ?, 12 Aug, 1965

nsod: Out of Bounds. Whites Banned From Abs Houses

nsod: Welfare Board's Aid to Abs; Homes for Abs (letter); Is There a White Aust Policy?; photo of Nancy Prasad, threatened with deportation to Fiji; Austn Policy Whiter Yet and Whiter.

nsod: Blueprint of a Young Reformer (Don Dunstan)

nsod: Abs to Own Their Land; Racial Discrim - What's That? (photo)

"Complex Problem of Ab'l Welfare" - nsod

"Color Bar Tour Failed, Says Walgett Rector", ?, 13 Mar 1965

"Mr Kelly Silent in the Wings", 26 Feb 1965, p. 2.

17 Feb 65, Board Will See Town of Ab. Demo'n, ?.

17 Feb 65, Cartoon (Molnar), Nonsense! Of Course You Want a Drink, ?.

23 Feb 65, Many Abs Not Counted, Sts Find, ?.

24 Feb 65, Perkins Will Urge Nation-Wide Equality Tours, ?.

"Slap Down for a Coloured Choir Boy", no date; "Ab's Face a Subtle Prejudice"; "No Club Bar"; "A Lot to be Done", "Ab's Strike for More Money", "Ab'l Boy Alleges Slur" (a teacher told a 12 yr old boy to 'go and eat your mully grubs' and to 'go back to th bush where you came from'. So he set fire to the school house, ungrateful boy); "'Best' is not good" (Kath Walker letter - refers to FREEDOM RIDE); "Mr Perkins, the first Ab'l Graduate"; "The Cause is Her Own" (re Foundn for Ab Affairs); letter "Welfare of Ab's" (refers to SAFA, really really racist); "Ab's Lack Pride in Own Race - Perkins", "How the Other Side (of the Black Stump) Lives" (actor Ed Devereaux talks about experiences of racism when he wore black face paint to play the part of an Aboriginal tracker); "Dignity for Ab's", "Profiteering in Ab'l Art", "Appeal to UN for Ab's", "Church 'has failed' on Ab's"; "Students Plan Study of Racial Discrimination" (SAFA).

Letters: DLP Pres. SU + Fed. Pres. Austn Young Dem'c Lab Assn, An Open Letter to SAFA Supporters (re Communist inf. - what else!); Warwick Mosman, SAFA Pres., UNSW, SAFA Resolutions - nsod

Letter, The Eyes of Asia Are on Dev'ts in Moree - nsod

nsod: C. Day, The Man Who Heads Our Freedom Riders; No Colour Bar in Theatre; Native Party Visiting Walgett (copy (better) in SMH folder, 5th pile); Colour 'Win'; Race Bar Students in Angry Scenes, 16 Feb 1965, p. 1 (better copy - SMH folder, 5th pile is original); Police Report on Allegations Over Bus Crash; Forced Off Road, Driver Claims.

2 newspaper articles (originals) about the FREEDOM RIDE. More original newspaper articles about the FR. P'copy: "St's report will shock. Heroic story of 'FR'", *Tribune*, 24/2/65. Copies "Students to make Ab'l Survey", "Ab's in Spotlight". Copy "Revision of Fed Constitution Needed", 1965?. Copy "Police Report on Allegations Over Bus Crash", *SMH*, 1965.

More original newspaper articles on FR inc. "Renshaw denies any race hatred in state", ...and Miners Advocate, 1965.

## 

10/1/66. "Complex Problem of Aboriginal Welfare", Canberra Times, (re Perkin's graduation)

"SA will Ban Race Discrimination", Australian, 1966

"Racial Bill 'Too Soon'", The Advertiser, 1966

"Racial Discrimination Bill", The Advertiser.

"Outlaw Names Like Nigger, say Aborigines", The Australian, 1966.

"Ignoring the Ab's", *The Australian*, 1966 (Calwell and the referendum)

C.Forbes, "Time Running Out in the Timeless Land", (re FCAATSI

28/2/66: poems *Honi Soit*, (in 1st pile, Student Newspapers)

20/7/66. Ab dies in Police Wagon, Honi Soit. {LR: move this to student newspapers folder}

Frers jeered, 14 Mar 1966 - ns

Court Decision Reserved, ?, Apr 1966

Willis Defends Walgett Homes, ?, Sep 1966

#### 

"Unions Behind Hotel Ban", Courier Mail, 1967?

3/4/67. "Church Prejudice Against Aborigines 'Not Christian", Northern Daily Leader,

October 1967, "After the Referendum, a Conference", Smoke Signals.

December 1967, Stan Davey, "Contradictions in NSW Parliamentary C'ees Report", *Smoke Signals*.

## 

24/4/68. "How Ab's can Assert Themselves", *Tribune* (report on FCAATSI conf)

April 1968, NSW Statistics on Ab'l popn, Smoke Signals.

June-August 1968. "Ab'l Policy", Churinga,.

Martin Luther King, "Our Struggle", reprinted for SAFA by permission of *Dissent* pub. co., 1968 {7; minute book}

## 

Jan 1972.New Dawn

## 1990s 1990s

nb: these should be put in the relevant 1990s folders, and eventually, lists made to all of those

21/10/90. Selleck's Aussie Film Opens, Sun Herald, p. 9. (Rowley orig.)

27/3/91. The Spectator (Walgett)

29/30 March 1991. Central Western Daily.

31/3/91. Central West Sunday. (Orange)

1/4/91. Daily Liberal and Macquarie Advocate.

2/4/91. The Northern Daily Leader.

3/4/91. Goondiwindi Argus.

3/4/91. The Bingara Advocate.

4/4/91. Moree Champion.

5/4/91."Gundy Killed, Police Blamed", Telegraph Mirror, p 1.

6/4/91."My Torment. SWOS man haunted by Gundy death", Telegraph Mirror.

6/4/91. Northern Daily Leader.

6-7/4/91."Police Lied About Black Cell Death", "Bowraville. A Town on Trial", the Australian Magazine.

8/4/91. The Northern Star, Lismore

10/4/91. Guardian. Nambucca News.

10/4/91. "Community Rallies to Fund Memorial", Hibiscus Happenings, (Nambucca Heads),.

12/4/91."'Shocking Disregard' Blamed for Jail Death", SMH,

12/4/91. Peter Smark, "Don't Forget the Past, But Let's Not Forge Our Future", SMH,

13/4/91."Outback Pubs. Racism on Tap", SMH,.

13/4/91."Racism Enquiry wants Police to Change Methods", SMH,.

13/14 Apr 1991."Ab's Seek Power of Veto in Land Claim", Weekend Austn,

6/5/91. "Aboriginal Arts in NSW" - ad for forums at Power Institute of Fine Arts, SMH,

"Bush Hunt for Missing Children", SMH.

4/5 Feb 1995 Hall Greenland's article: "On the Road to Prejudice", Australian Magazine

### **Undated Undated Undated Undated Undated Undated Undated Undated**

'The Faceless Ones' - Graham Williams in The Australian

Letter to the Ed, *Austn*, in answer to Greenland on SAFA in Austn magazine (Bruce Maxwell) + Answer to Maxwell, Alan Friend.

L.Miller, "The Rights of Our Aborigines", *The Beacon*.

Copy article in *The Australian*, on equal pay in cattle industry

<u>Library | Catalogue | Manuscript Finding Aids Index | Back to top</u>